

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on January 14, 2025.

Description is written in: English.

Describing Archives: A Content Standard

Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library

Table of Contents

Summary Information	
Historical and Biographical Note	4
Scope and Content	6
Administrative Information	6
Controlled Access Headings	
Collection Inventory	ç
Series 1: Abbott, Merkt & Company Project Records	9
Subseries A: Project Lists	ç
Subseries B: Drawings	11
Subseries C: Files	11
Subseries D: Photographs	12
Subseries E: Reports	12
Subseries F: Specifications	12
Series 2: Abbott, Merkt & Company Office Records	13
Subseries A: Administrative Papers	13
Subseries B: Associations and Committees	38
Subseries C: Correspondence	39
Subseries D: Financial Records	47
Subseries E: Legal Files	82
Subseries F: Licenses and Registration	96
Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples	01
Subseries H: Public Relations	03
Subseries I: Reference Files	11
Subseries J: Scrapbooks and Clippings	15
Subseries K: Writings	22
Series 3: Harrington and Cortelyou Records	26
Subseries A: General Papers	26
Subseries B: Photographs	31
Subseries C: Reports and Writings	39
Series 4: Public Works Administration Records	43
Series 5: United States. Dept. of Agriculture. Bureau of Public Roads Records	44
Series 6: United States War Department Records	45
Series 7: Richard H. Tatlow III. Professional Papers	48

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

	Subseries A: Administrative Papers	149
	Subseries B: Associations and Committees	150
	Subseries C: Awards and Degrees	152
	Subseries D: Correspondence	153
	Subseries E: Datebooks	154
	Subseries F: Financial Records	154
	Subseries G: General Papers	156
	Subseries H: Legal Files	159
	Subseries I: Licenses and Registrations	159
	Subseries J: Photographs	159
	Subseries K: Public Relations	163
	Subseries L: Writings	164
5	Series 8: Richard H. Tatlow III, Personal Papers	165
	Subseries A: Biographical Information	165
	Subseries B: Correspondence	165
	Subseries C: General	166

Summary Information

Repository: Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library

Creator: Abbott, Merkt and Company

Creator: Tatlow, Richard H., III

Title: Abbott Merkt and Company records

ID: 5654955

Date [inclusive]: 1906-1994

Physical 89 linear feet of papers

Description:

Physical 422 tube box

Description:

Physical 14,099 drawings

Description:

Physical 6,882 photographic items

Description:

Language of the English .

Material:

Preferred Citation

Abbott, Merkt and Company records, Department of Drawings & Archives, Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library, Columbia University.

Historical and Biographical Note

Abbott, Merkt and Company

[^] Return to Table of Contents

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Historical and Biographical Note

Founded in 1923 in New York City by Hunley Abbott and Oswald L. Merkt as an engineering and construction service for industrial plants. The firm was expanded to include architectural services in 1929 and Abbott, Merkt and Company grew to become one of the leading architecture and engineering firms on the East Coast after World War II, acquiring major commissions for commercial and industrial and commercial buildings and civil infrastructure in the United States and internationally. Richard H. Tatlow, III was president from 1945 to 1985, later joined on the Board of Directors by J. Stanley Nants Jr. and Richard H. Tatlow, IV. Among Abbott Merkt's most prominent commissions were major terminal and support facilities for Pan American World Airways at John F. Kennedy Airport and for American Airlines at Newark International Airport; department stores and merchandise warehouses across the country for such clients as Macy's, Saks and Company, Hecht's, Bambergers, B. Altman, and J.C. Penny and Company; major bulk materials handling facilities for United Parcel Service and the United States Post Office; schools and commercial centers in France, Mexico, The Netherlands, Syria and Saudi Arabia; and for parking structures across the East Coast. Abbott, Merkt, beginning, in 1951, was also partnered with the New York architectural firm Kahn & Jacobs, later bought by the St. Louis-based architecture firm HOK, on variety of airport-related projects. Ceasing operations in 1985, Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc. was acquired in 1987 by a subsidiary of the Los Angeles-based architecture and engineering firm Daniel Mann Johnson and Mendenhall (DMJM).

^ Return to Table of Contents

Historical and Biographical Note

Richard H. Tatlow, III (1906-1993)

^ Return to Table of Contents

Historical and Biographical Note

Tatlow was born in Denver, Colorado, in 1906 and received his bachelor of science degree in civil engineering from the University of Colorado in 1927 and his master's degree in engineering in 1933. In 1927, Tatlow was hired by the United States Bureau of Public Roads to assist in designing bridges and roads throughout the United States. Joining the Kansas City, Missouri, engineering firm of Harrington and Cortelyou in 1929, Tatlow was named partner with John Lyle Harrington in 1935. In 1940, Tatlow was commission to the United States

War Department as a Lieutenant Colonel, serving on the department's Construction Advisory Board. He was eventually named Colonel in the Army Corps of Engineers, responsible for the supervision of new facilities and the implementation o statistical quality control. In 1945, Tatlow joined Abbott Merkt & Company as president and member of the Board of Directors, eventually becoming chairman of the board. Throughout his career, Tatlow authored numerous articles and reports on a variety of engineering and management topics, including merchandise distribution, bridge engineering, shopping center design, and transportation planning. He was an active member of the Construction Industry Advisory Council of the United States Chamber of Commerce; the Engineering Research Council of the National Academy of Sciences; and the National Academy of Engineering. Tatlow was also president of the American Society of Civil Engineers in 1968. Tatlow retired from Abbott, Merkt and Company in 1985, and died in Scarsdale, New York, in 1993.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Scope and Content

This collection primarily contains architectural drawings, photographs, business records and reference materials related to the projects and designs of architectural and engineering firm Abbott, Merkt and Company. A subsidiary portion of the collection includes drawings, photographs and papers related to the life and career of Richard H. Tatlow, III, president of Abbott Merkt, as well as the firms and agencies for which he also worked.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library

Revision Description

File created. File revised. EAD was imported spring 2019 as part of the ArchivesSpace Phase II migration. 2006-04-06 2009-12-03 2019-05-20

Restrictions on Access

This collection is available for use by appointment in the Department of Drawings & Archives, Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library, Columbia University. For further information, please email avery-drawings@library.columbia.edu.

Terms Governing Use and Reproduction

Columbia University is providing access to the materials in the Library's collections solely for noncommercial educational and research purposes. The unauthorized use, including, but not limited to, publication of the materials without the prior written permission of Columbia University is strictly prohibited. All inquiries regarding permission to publish should be submitted in writing to the Director, Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library, Columbia University. In addition to permission from Columbia University, permission of the copyright owner (if not Columbia University) and/or any holder of other rights (such as publicity and/or privacy rights) may also be required for reproduction, publication, distributions, and other uses. Responsibility for making an independent legal assessment of any item and securing any necessary permissions rests with the persons desiring to publish the item. Columbia University makes no warranties as to the accuracy of the materials or their fitness for a particular purpose. For additional guidance on restrictions and permissions see Columbia University Libraries Publication and Digital Reproduction Policy and Procedures. (http://www.columbia.edu/cu/lweb/services/preservation/publicationsPolicy.html).

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Source of acquisition--This collection was a gift from Richard H. Tatlow, IV. Date of acquisition--1999.

Processing Information

This collection was processed by Iciar Lucena, under the direction of Annemarie van Roessel, Mellon Archivist, Avery Architectural and Fine Arts Library, Department of Drawings & Archives, in 2005-2006.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Controlled Access Headings

- Airport buildings -- New Jersey
- Airport buildings -- New York (State) -- New York
- Architecture -- United States -- Designs and plans
- Shopping centers -- United States
- Stores, Retail -- United States
- Parking garages -- United States
- Warehouses -- United States
- Architects -- United States
- Architecture -- New York (State) -- New York
- Correspondence

- typescripts
- Carbon typescript papers
- Holograph papers
- Printing paper
- Photographic prints
- Film negatives
- Photographic transparencies
- Architectural reprographic prints
- · Mixed media works
- Architects
- Amiaga, Gil
- Stoller, Ezra
- Schwartzman, Daniel
- · Garland, Roger
- Ashley, Edward Everett, 1906-
- Robertson, Edwin L
- Le Maire, Eleanor
- Kahn & Jacobs
- Morganelli, Heumann & Rudd
- Oliver/Breyer Design Associates
- Harrington & Cortelyou
- Raymond Loewy Associates
- Copeland, Novak & Israel
- United States. Bureau of Public Roads
- United States. Public Works Administration
- United States. War Department
- Abbott, Merkt and Company
- Abraham & Straus
- B. Altman & Co
- B. Gertz, Inc
- Bamberger's (Firm)
- Bloomingdale's (Firm)
- G. Fox & Co.
- Gimbel Brothers
- Hecht Company
- John Wanamaker (Firm)
- Lord & Taylor
- Macy's (Firm)
- Saks & Company (New York, N.Y.)
- Sears, Roebuck and Company
- Sinclair and Valentine Company
- Strawbridge & Clothier
- Woodward & Lothrop
- Newark International Airport
- United Parcel Service
- Western Union Telegraph Company
- United States Postal Service

- John F. Kennedy International Airport
- Pan American World Airways, Inc
- Garden State Plaza (Paramus, N.J.)
- Monmouth Shopping Center (Eatontown, N.J.)
- Willowbrook Shopping Center (Wayne, N.J.)
- Landmark Shopping Center (Alexandria, Va.)

Collection Inventory

Subseries A: Project Lists	
Title/Description	Instances
Job lists #0201-4000., 1921-1977	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs. Includes International and Job numbers for the Solomon-Abbott Company.	
Job lists #0691-1008., 1959-1968	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1009-1482., 1966-1974	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1104-1199., 1968-1974	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1203-1325., 1969-1976	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	

Multiple pages sectioned off with	pages sectioned off v	e pages sectio	orr with	taps.
-----------------------------------	-----------------------	----------------	----------	-------

Job lists #1332-1382., 1971-1976	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1385-1427., 1972-1976	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1432-1465., 1973-1977	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1466-1498., 1974-1976	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs.	
Job lists #1483-3003., 1956-1977	box 1
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Multiple pages sectioned off with tabs. Folder includes lists of contract drawings.	
Job lists #782B-1098., 1964-1973	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes international and domestic jobs for the Solomon-Abbott Company.	
"List of Contracts, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1921-1980	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Drawings Stored in 38th Street Warehouse.", 1922-1976	box 1

Tibbett Internet and Company	1000140 000 1700
Physical Description: 1 item	
List of drawings., 1958, 1970	box 1
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
List of various projects including Newark Airport Terminal B.	
"Central Files, Job Indices (Job #519 to present), Gen'l File Categories, New Business Categories, Personnel List.", 1961-1976	box 1
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Project lists., 1968-1972	box 1
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
"Job Numbers - SS.", 1968-1978	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Job list., undated	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
List of department store projects by Abbott, Merkt & Company., circa 1977	box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Subseries B: Drawings	item Subseries B:
Arrangement	Drawings
Drawings are arranged by state and city, and therein alphabetically by project title and numerically by job number. Materials without job numbers or locations are listed at the end of the inventory in alphabetical order.	
Other Finding Aids	
A detailed listing of the drawings in this subseries can be consulted in a <u>downloadable Excel spreadsheet</u> .	
Subseries C: Files	item Subseries C:
Arrangement	Files
Files are arranged by state and city, and therein alphabetically by project title and numerically by job number. Materials without job numbers or locations are listed at the end of the inventory in alphbetical order.	

order.

Other Finding Aids

A detailed listing of the items in this subseries can be consulted in a <u>downloadable Excel spreadsheet</u>.

Subseries D: Photographs

Arrangement

Photographs are arranged by state and city, and therein alphabetically by project title and numerically by job number. Materials without job numbers or locations are listed at the end of the inventory.

Related Materials:

Related Materials

Photographs of Abbbott, Merkt's work may also be found in the following series: Series 2: Abbott, Merkt & Company Office Records, and Series 7: Richard H. Tatlow III, Professional Papers.

Other Finding Aids

A detailed listing of the items in this subseries can be consulted in a downloadable Excel spreadsheet.

item Subseries D: Photographs

Subseries E: Reports

Arrangement

Reports are arranged by state and city, and therein alphabetically by project title. Materials without job numbers or locations are listed at the end of the inventory.

Other Finding Aids

A detailed listing of the items in this subseries can be consulted in a <u>downloadable Excel spreadsheet</u>.

item

Subseries E: Reports

Subseries F: Specifications

Arrangement

Specifications are arranged by state and city, and therein alphabetically by project title.

Other Finding Aids

A detailed listing of the items in this subseries can be consulted in a <u>downloadable Excel spreadsheet</u>.

item
Subseries F:
Specifications

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series 2: Abbott, Merkt & Company Office Records

Subseries A: Administrative Papers

Arrangement

Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.

Title /Description	Instances
Title/Description	Instances
"255 HKS/Am International, Inc., In Association With Krebs und Kiefer Gmbh, Architects and Engineers." Letterhead., circa 1970s	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers, SF251.", 1975 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Management Report, Projections and Objectives, 12/15/75.", 1975 Dec 15 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 48
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1960 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1961 Aug 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1962 Jun 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1963 Jul 01 Physical Description: 1 item	box Report 2
<u> </u>	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1964 Jul 01	box Report 2
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1965 Jul 01	box Report 2

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1965 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1966 Jul 01 Physical Description: 1 item	box 48
	1 40
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1967 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1968 Mar 01 Physical Description: 1 item	box 48
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1968 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1969 Mar 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers." Qualifications., 1960 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Contract materials and revisions., 1969, 1970	box 48
Physical Description: 6 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Industrial division. [1 of 2.], 1968-1971	box 48
Physical Description: 4 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Industrial division. [2 of 2.], 1954-1966	box 48
Physical Description: 14 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Insurance. [1 of 3.], 1973-1977	box 48
Physical Description: 15 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Insurance. [2 of 3.], 1969-1972	box 48

Physical Description: 21 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Insurance. [3 of 3.], 1969	box 48
Physical Description: 4 items	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc., Management Report	box 48
Projections and Objectives, 12/15/75.", 1975 Dec 15 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
	1 40
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Moving notice., 1958 Oct 10	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Office space. [1 of 3.], 1973, 1974	box 48
Physical Description: 13 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Office space. [2 of 3.], 1971, 1973	box 48
Physical Description: 12 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Office space. [3 of 3.], 1958, 1969	box 48
Physical Description: 16 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes photo of office space.	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [1 of 8.], 1971-1976	box 48
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Various subjects, including central file procedures and vacation policy.	
• •	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [2 of 8.], 1971	box 48
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and	box 48
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [2 of 8.], 1971	box 48
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [2 of 8.], 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	box 48
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [2 of 8.], 1971 Physical Description: 5 items Scope and Contents Various subjects, including central file procedures	box 48

Operating Guidelines and W-4 tax forms.

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and

instructions. [4 of 8.], 1967-1969

box 48

<u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Various subjects, including blank application for employment forms and central file procedures.

box 48

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and instructions. [5 of 8.], 1964

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Various subjects, including checklists of drafting room practices and design and architectural division instructions to job captains.

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and box 48

instructions. [6 of 8.], 1958 Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Standard Filing System and Alphabetical index issued by the American Institute of Architects.

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and box 48

instructions. [7 of 8.], 1957

Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Records survey.

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and

instructions. [8 of 8.], 1957 Dec Physical Description: 1 item

Physical Description: 9 items

box 48

Scope and Contents

"File Department by Lucille Claus Evans, December, 1957."

box 48

Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating manual and guidelines., 1971

guideilles., 1971

"Abbott, Merkt & Company. Procedural Manual.", 1964

box 48

Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Program changes., 1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	box 48
"Accounting Dept. Procedure Manual.", 1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 48
"Action Program For Elimination of Unethical Practices In The Engagement of Professional Services, American Society of Civil Engineers, November 1974.", 1974 Nov	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
AMA/AMC, SF251, 1975 Jul 01	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Printed portfolio.	
"AMC - Manhour History." [1 of 4.], 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 12 items	box 48
"AMC - Manhour History." [2 of 4.], 1964-1972	box 48
Physical Description: 5 items	
"AMC - Manhour History." [3 of 4.], 1950	box 48
Physical Description: 21 items	
"AMC - Manhour History." [4 of 4.], 1965-1970 Physical Description: 29 items	box 48
"An Analysis of the Impact of Federal Government Overhead and Profit Allowances on Architect-Engineer Firms.", 1976 Jul	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
"Task Force on Allowable Costs and Audits, Committee on Federal Procurement of Architect- Engineer Services."	
Applicable experience and publications., 1978	box 48
Physical Description: 50 items	
Scope and Contents	
Various projects.	
Architect and engineer agreements and contracts., 1961, 1967, 1976	box 48

Physical Description: 14 items	
"Architect-Contractor Joint Recommendations of Philadelphia Chapter, A.I.A. and Philadelphia Builders Chapter, A.G.C.", 1963, 1968	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Backlog history. Calculations., 1974, 1975	box 48
Physical Description: 2 items	
"Benham-Blair & Affiliates, Inc., Financial Statements, February 28, 1977.", 1977 Feb 28	box 48
Physical Description: 1 item	
Biographical data: past employees. [1 of 2.], 1967 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 48
Biographical data: past employees. [2 of 2.], 1977	box 48
Physical Description: 2 items	
Biographical data, past employees., 1972	box 48
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Blue Cross, Blue Shield. Invoices., 1979-1982	box 48
Physical Description: 15 items	
Blue Cross, Blue Shield. Invoices and correspondence., 1983, 1984	box 48
Physical Description: 13 items	
Budget adjustments. Correspondence., 1972, 1973	box 48
Physical Description: 15 items	
Certificate of Incorporation for AMC., 1923, 1943, 1965	box 48
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Scope and Contents	
Original certificate, amendment and notes.	
Certificate of Incorporation., 1958, 1967	box 48
Physical Description: 4 items	
Certificates of Incorporation, By-Laws and Certificate of Authority. [1 of 2.], 1965, 1970, 1972	box 48
Physical Description: 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Also included in a 1972 annual report to stockholders.	
Certificates of Incorporation, By-Laws and Certificate of Authority. [2 of 2.], 1923-1943	box 48

<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Cessation of payment. Correspondence., 1963-1970	box 48
Physical Description: 5 items	
Chu, Joshua E., Dr. Flight information from JFK to Honolulu., 1977 Sep 03	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
City of New York, Borough of Brooklyn, Department of Buildings. Deposition, blank forms., undated	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
City of New York, Department of Building. Application amendment, blank forms., 1971	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Altered building application, blank forms., 1972	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Application amendment, blank forms., 1970	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Application amendment, blank forms., 1970, 1975	box 49
Physical Description: 4 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Application for demolition or removal, blank forms., 1970	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Application for equipment use permit, blank forms., 1974	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Applications, blank forms., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 7 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Applications, blank forms., 1968	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Applications, blank forms., 1971, 1972	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Building notice application, blank forms., 1970	box 49

Physical Description: 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Electric sign application, blank forms., 1968, 1975	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Elevator specifications, blank forms., undated	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Foundation approval application, blank forms., undated	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. New building application, blank forms., 1970	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
City of New York, Department of Buildings. Test Pits - Soil Inspection, Form 28, blank forms., 1958	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Certification.	
City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973	box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and	box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973	box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank	box 49 box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97,	
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97, blank forms., 1970	
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97, blank forms., 1970 Physical Description: 1 item	
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97, blank forms., 1970 Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents	
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97, blank forms., 1970 Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Application for permit for a place of assembly. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Forms 17 and	box 49
Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 8 and Form 15, blank forms., 1967, 1973 Physical Description: 2 items Scope and Contents Plumbing, mechanical equipment and tank installation. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 97, blank forms., 1970 Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Application for permit for a place of assembly. City of New York, Housing and Development Administration, Department of Buildings. B Forms 17 and 18, blank forms., 1970, 1971	box 49

Correspondence regarding a computer manual and an article.

Construction management proposal. Notes and correspondence., 1974	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
Continental Casualty Company. Professional liability policy., 1969-1971	box 49
Physical Description: 10 items	
Scope and Contents	
Insured by Pan Am and Macy's.	
Contracting facts., 1975	box 49
Physical Description: 11 items	
Cooling estimate instructions., 1969	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
"Copy No. 1 - R.H. Tatlow III of W.E.R. Management Study (2/26/69), (Report, Correspondence, Comments, etc.).", 1969 Feb 26	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
Corporate licenses., 1979-1984	box 49
Physical Description: 12 items	
Corporate practice. Alabama., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
Corporate practice. Arizona., 1974	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. Arkansas., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
Corporate practice. California., 1957, 1964, 1968	box 49
Physical Description: 4 items	
Corporate practice. Colorado., 1957, 1979	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. Connecticut., 1957-1972	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 29 items	
Corporate practice. Delaware., 1953	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. District of Columbia., 1969	box 49
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Physical Description: 1 item	
Corporate practice. Engineering laws. [1 of 2.], 1957, 1965-1966 Physical Description: 5 items	box 49
· ·	
Corporate practice. Engineering laws. [2 of 2.], 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Corporate practice. Florida. [1 of 2.], 1964-1979 <u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Florida. [2 of 2.], 1957-1964 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Georgia., 1955, 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Idaho., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Corporate practice. Illinois., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Indiana., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Corporate practice. Iowa., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Kansas., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Corporate practice. Kentucky., 1957, 1968, 1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Louisiana., 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Corporate practice. Maine., 1954, 1957 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Maryland., 1957, 1965, 1979 <u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Massachusetts., 1964 <u>Physical Description</u> : 19 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Michigan., 1956-1960 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 49
Corporate practice. Minnesota., 1957	box 49

Phy	ysical	Descri	ption:	2	items

-	
Corporate practice. Mississippi., 1957 Physical Description: 5 items	box 49
Physical Description: 5 items	
Corporate practice. Missouri., 1957, 1966, 1979	box 49
Physical Description: 4 items	
Community and the Mantage 1057	hou 40
Corporate practice. Montana., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 5 items	
Corporate practice. Nebraska., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. Nevada., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
•	
Corporate practice. New Hampshire., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. New Jersey., 1957-1973	box 49
Physical Description: 5 items	
· ·	1 10
Corporate practice. New Mexico., 1956, 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 8 items	
Corporate practice. New York., 1968-1971	box 49
Physical Description: 12 items	
Corporate practice. North Carolina., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	JON 15
· ·	
Corporate practice. North Dakota., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 5 items	
Corporate practice. Ohio., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
Corporate practice. Oklahoma., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	DUA TA
rnysicai Description. 2 Items	
Corporate practice. Oregon., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 7 items	
Corporate practice. Pennsylvania., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
Corporate practice. Registrations and general correspondence. [1 of 3.], 1958- 1969	box 49

1	<i>y</i>
Physical Description: 19 items	
Corporate practice. Registrations and general correspondence. [2 of 3.], 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 27 items	
Corporate practice. Registrations and general correspondence. [3 of 3.], 1952, 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 25 items	
Corporate practice. Rhode Island., 1953	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Corporate practice. South Carolina., 1956-1967	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. South Dakota., 1956, 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. Tennessee., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 4 items	
Corporate practice. Texas., 1957, 1969	box 49
Physical Description: 3 items	
Corporate practice. Utah., 1957	box 49
Corporate practice. Vermont., 1957	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
Corporate practice. Virginia., 1957-1979	box 49
Physical Description: 13 items	
Corporate practice. Washington., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 5 items	
Corporate practice. West Virginia., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Corporate practice. Wisconsin., 1953-1977	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	
Corporate practice. Wyoming., 1957	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Curriculum vitae. Angiola, James J., 1959 Oct 30	box 49
Physical Description: 2 items	
Curriculum vitae. Bosworth, Donald W., 1964 Sep 17 Physical Description: 2 items	box 49

box 49

Curriculum vitae. Francken, Albert., 1961 Feb 16

Physical Description: 2 items	
Curriculum vitae. Grill, Howard., 1970 May, 1972 Aug <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 49
Curriculum vitae. Nants, J. Stanley, Jr., 1958, 1961 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 49
Curriculum vitae. Scoutelas, Peter., 1958 Jan 30 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Curriculum vitae. Tatlow, Richard H., III., 1946-1970, undated	box 49
Physical Description: 12 items	
Curriculum Vitae. Thomas, Benjamin F., Jr., 1958-1967 <u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	box 49
Curriculum vitae. Underwood, Howard W., Jr., circa 1966 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 49
Curriculum Vitae. Walker, Richard Olney, Jr., 1968-1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	box 49
"Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service, Circular E (Supplement) Employer's Tax Guide.", 1977 Jun 01	box 49
Physical Description: 1 item	
E&O Insurance. Claim summaries. [1 of 2.], 1973- 1975 Physical Description: 4 items	box 49
E&O Insurance. Claim summaries and reserves. [2 of 2.], 1972-1978	box 49
Physical Description: 13 items	
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, premiums and general. [1 of 4.], 1973-1979	box 49
Physical Description: 36 items	
Scope and Contents	
Bound correspondence.	
1	
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, premiums and general. [2 of 4.], 1956-1965	box 49
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, premiums	box 49
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, premiums and general. [2 of 4.], 1956-1965	box 49
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, premiums and general. [2 of 4.], 1956-1965 Physical Description: 36 items	box 49

Physical Description: 41 items

Scope and Contents

Bound correspondence.

•	
E&O Insurance. Correspondence and Memos, miscellaneous. [4 of 4.], 1972-1979	box 49
<u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	
E&O Insurance. Renewal Applications. [1 of 3.], 1951-1965	box 50
Physical Description: 34 items	
Scope and Contents	
Bound papers.	
E&O Insurance. Renewal Applications. [2 of 3.], 1966-1974	box 50
Physical Description: 30 items	
Scope and Contents	
Bound papers.	
E&O Insurance. Renewal Applications. [3 of 3.], 1975-1979	box 50
Physical Description: 15 items	
Scope and Contents	
Bound papers.	
Employee benefits. Correspondence. [1 of 2.], 1971-1974	box 50
Physical Description: 12 items	
Employee benefits. Correspondence. [2 of 2.], 1956-1969	box 50
Physical Description: 13 items	
Employee classification. Notes., 1971, 1973	box 50
Physical Description: 4 items	
Employee records. Index cards., undated	box 50
Scope and Contents	
Personal information and salary increases are indicated on cards.	
Employee records. Index cards., 1968-1979	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	

Personal, financial and insurance information.

Employee salaries., 1975	box 50
Physical Description: 2 items	
"Exchange and Commissary, New London Base." Qualifications., 1977	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Executive Order No. 1, Organization, Functions and Duties.", 1969 May 13	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Federal guidelines., 1971-1973	box 50
Physical Description: 6 items	
"Field Representative Manual.", 1966 Mar 15	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
First National City Bank to Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Certificate commemorating AMC's fiftieth anniversary., 1973 Jan 08	
Physical Description: 1 item	
Four-day week. Notes and correspondence., 1971-1973	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 26 items	
Frantz, Alfred A., Public Relations., 1966, 1967	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 8 items	
Government fee. Articles., 1972, 1973	box 50
Physical Description: 3 items	
"Government of Kuwait, The Planning Board, Technical Data Questionnaire, Qualifications of Hellmuth, Obata & Kassabaum, Inc., Benham Blair & Affiliates, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1975 Jul	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Graphics. Envelope, Abbott, Merkt & Company Incorporated., undated	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Folder labeled "N-34."	
Graphics. Letterheads., undated	box 50
Physical Description: 6 items	
Graphics. Title blocks., undated	box 50

Physical Description: 3 items	
Graphics. Title blocks and letterheads., 1969, 1973 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 50
Graphics. Title blocks and letterheads. [1 of 2.], undated Physical Description : 23 items	box 50
Graphics. Title blocks and letterheads. [2 of 2.], undated Physical Description : 16 items	box 50
Graphics. Title blocks, letterheads and logos. [1 of 4.], undated	box 50
Physical Description: 28 items	
Graphics. Title blocks, letterheads and logos. [2 of 4.], undated	box 50
Physical Description: 13 items	
Graphics. Title blocks, letterheads and logos. [3 of 4.], undated	box 50
Physical Description: 23 items	
Graphics. Title blocks, letterheads and logos. [4 of 4.], undated	box 50
Physical Description: 20 items	
"Guide Specifications for Electrical Installations Employing Aluminum Conductors.", 1976 Jan	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"HKS/AM International, Inc. in Association With Krebs und Kiefer Gmbh, Architects and Engineers." Portfolio., undated	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"HOK/Kahn & Jacobs." Prospectus., 1970s	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes color and black-and-white photographs of built works.	
"HOK/BBA Mideast Consortium, Letters, Memos and Reports.", 1974-1977	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes letter of resignation from Tatlow et al.	
"HOK/BBA Mideast Consortium, Shareholder/Director Minutes, By-Laws, Reports to Directors.", 1975-1977	box 50

Physical Description: 1 item	
"HOK/BBA, Mideast Consortium, SRL." Brochure., undated	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Howard, Needles, Tammen & Bergendoff (HNTB), Consulting Engineers.", undated	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Insurance policies. Invoices and correspondence., 1978-1985	box 50
Physical Description: 26 items	
Scope and Contents	
Including travelers and workers compensation.	
Insurance policy. Notes and calculations., 1969, 1970	box 50
Physical Description: 5 items	
Invoice profiles., 1971-1975	box 50
Physical Description: 7 items	
"Janus Engineering Designs, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1958 Jun 02	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Engineering Designs, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1959 Jun 29	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Engineering Designs, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1960 Jul 18	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Engineering Designs, Data Sheets DD Form 1 Feb 58 1071.", 1961 Aug 15	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Architects-Engineers. Slides for presentation., circa 1970s	box 50
Physical Description: 78 items	
"Janus Engineering Designs, U.S. Government Architect- Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1963 Jul 15	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Engineering Designs, U.S. Government Architect- Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1964 Jul 01	box 50

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Janus Engineering Designs, U.S. Government Architect- Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1965 Jul 01	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Joint Experience Record, Mr. Ole Singstad, Howard, Needles, Tammen & Bergendoff, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Engineers.", 1945 Jul 27	box F13.3 Box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Record for the Elizabeth River Tunnel Commission in Norfolk, Virginia. Pictures includes in report.	
Juliano, Robert A. Agreement and correspondence., 1967, 1968	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Lettering machines. Catalogs., 1977	box 50
Physical Description: 8 items	
Mailing list for stores., 1972 Oct 16	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Manpower. Correspondence., 1972, 1973	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Manuals for office practice and client development., 1969	box 50
Physical Description: 2 items	
"Memorandum: Proposed Regulations Governing Restrictive Trade Practices or Boycotts.", 1977 Sep 29	box 50
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
"Memos To The Board, (Beginning January 1, 1969 thru 1972).", 1969-1972	box 50
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Miscellaneous correspondence.	
"Memos To The Board, (Beginning January 1, 1973).", 1973, 1974	box 50

Physical Description: 1 item

Miscellaneous correspondence.

"Memos To The Board, (Beginning March 25, 1959

through 12/31/68).", 1959-1968

box 50

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Miscellaneous correspondence.

Miscellaneous articles and notes., undated

box 50

Physical Description: 9 items

Miscellaneous articles, notes and correspondence., 1978,

box 50

1979

Physical Description: 24 items

Scope and Contents

Notes on White Plains Parking and Pharmacia. Also

includes color photograph.

box 50

 $Miscellaneous\ materials.,\ 1979,\ undated$

Physical Description: 5 items

box 50

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [1

of 9.], 1981-1985

Physical Description: 16 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with MTA, Corps of Engineers, City

of White Plains, and Malaysia.

box 50

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [2 of 9.], 1980

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with MTA and JFK Airport.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [3

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [4

box 50

of 9.], 1980

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

MTA proposal, Regional Warehouse Facility, Harmon, NY. AM/TPM. Bound volume.

•

box 50

of 9.], 1980

box 50

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Proposal for Animal Export Facility; Stewart Airport,

Newburgh, NY. AM/TPM. Bound volume.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [5

of 9.], 1979

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with MTA,, SAS at JFK, China.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [6 box 50

of 9.], 1978

Physical Description: 14 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with Army Corps of Engineers and

Hoffman-La Roche, Inc.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [7 box 51

of 9.], 1978 Apr 19

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Qualifications of AM/TPM for Hoffman-La Roche

pharmaceutical facilities. Bound volume.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [8 box 51

of 9.], 1977

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with Hugo Mann and Europaviation.

New business prospects, proposals and correspondence. [9 box 51

of 9.1, 1974-1976

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence with United Airlines.

New employees. Correspondence., 1972-1976 box 51

Physical Description: 22 items

New York State, Department of Labor. Permits and box 51

applications. Blank forms., 1960

Physical Description: 8 items	
Notes and thoughts on AMC. [1 of 2.], 1973, 1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 51
Scope and Contents	
Notes of R.H. Tatlow III or IV.	
Notes and thoughts on AMC. [2 of 2.], 1971-1973 Physical Description: 7 items	box 51
Scope and Contents Notes of R.H. Tatlow III or IV.	
"NUS Corporation, Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc, TFTR, SF251.", 1975 Physical Description: 1 item	box Report 2
"NYC/AIA, Methods of Compensation." Brochure., undated Physical Description : 1 item	box 51
"Objectives Balance 1975.", 1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 51
Office memoranda. [1 of 5.], 1971-1973 <u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	box 51
Office memoranda. [2 of 5.], 1967-1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 24 items	box 51
Office memoranda. [3 of 5.], 1961-1966 <u>Physical Description</u> : 26 items	box 51
Office memoranda. [4 of 5.], 1957-1959 <u>Physical Description</u> : 23 items	box 51
Office memoranda. [5 of 5.], 1952-1956 <u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	box 51
Office memoranda. Miscellaneous., 1976-1980	box 51
Office personnel, photographs., 1957, 1960s <u>Physical Description</u> : 8 items	box 51
Office personnel, organizational structure., undated Physical Description : 1 item	box 51
Organization, functions and duties., 1969, 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	box 51

Correspondence.

Outside services., 1971-1974	box 51
Physical Description: 15 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence and brochures.	
Overhead. Notes and calculations. [1 of 2.], 1972-1975 Physical Description: 7 items	box 51
Overhead. Notes and calculations. [2 of 2.], 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 51
Past employees. Correspondence., 1957-1973 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 51
Personnel lists., 1961, 1970-1977	box 51
Personnel lists. [1 of 3.], 1970-1977 <u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	box 51
Personnel lists. [2 of 3.], 1964-1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 51
Personnel lists. [3 of 3.], 1958-1963 <u>Physical Description</u> : 8 items	box 51
Port of New York Authority, tenant construction or alteration application. Blank forms., undated Physical Description: 2 items	box 51
Presentation materials. [1 of 3.], 1973, 1974 Physical Description: 7 items	box 51
Presentation materials. [2 of 3.], 1971, 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 12 items	box 51
Presentation materials. [3 of 3.], 1970, 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	box 51
Presentation materials. Text slides., undated <u>Physical Description</u> : 97 items	box 51
"Presentation, Janus Engineering Designs, U.S. Government Architect-Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1962 Aug 14	box Report 1
Physical Description: 1 item	

Janus was a joint Architect-Engineer venture that includes R. H. Tatlow III and Richard O. Walker, Jr. of AMC.

Principals and partial list of clients., undated <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 51
"Procedure Manual, Clerical.", 1969	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Production and earnings. Notes and calculations., 1975, 1976	box 51
Physical Description: 9 items	
"Project Manager's Manual.", 1968, 1969	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Project planning chart, undated	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Project proposal stationary and contract notes., 1967, 1969	box 51
Physical Description: 7 items	
Project qualification proposal., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes edits for various projects.	
Project qualification proposal., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes edits for various projects.	
"Public Meeting on Contract Pricing and Profit Policies Office of Federal Procurement Policy Office of Management and Budget November 4, 1976.", 1976 Nov 04	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Related work experience., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Related work experience and qualifications. [1 of 3.], undated	box 51

List of company principals, clients, origination charts and project descriptions.

Creator: Krebs und Kiefer Gmbh, Architects and

Engineers, associated architects.

Related work experience and qualifications. [2 of 3.], undated	box 51
Physical Description: 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
List of company principals, clients, origination charts and project descriptions.	
Related work experience and qualifications. [3 of 3.], undated	box 51
Scope and Contents	
List of company principals, clients, origination charts and project descriptions.	
Rent and maintenance. Correspondence., 1977	box 51
Physical Description: 2 items	
Report on corporate identity., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Management Study of Abbott, Merkt & Company by Walter E. Reitz, Management Consultant, February 26, 1969.", 1969 Feb 26	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report to The General Services Administration on Allowable Costs and Audits by Task Force Committee on Allowable Costs and Audits of Committee on Federal Procurement of A-E Services.", 1976 Sep	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Resumes and job descriptions for Forms 254 and 255. [1 of 2.], 1977	box 51
Creator: HKS/AM International, Inc	
<u>Creator</u> : Krebs und Kiefer Gmbh, Architects and Engineers, associated architects.	
Physical Description: 23 items	
Resumes and job descriptions for Forms 254 and 255. [2 of 2.], 1977	box 51
Creator: HKS/AM International, Inc	

Physical Description: 38 items	
Salary approvals. Memoranda, 1971-1977 <u>Physical Description</u> : 53 items	box 51
Salary requests. Memoranda., 1971-1973	box 51
Physical Description: 16 items	
"Schedule of Compensation, New York Chapter, The American Institute of Architects." Brochure., 1969 Nov	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 8.", 1975 Oct	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Statement of the Architect's Services, The American Institute of Architects." Brochure., 1971 Aug	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Standard Form 254., 1975, 1977	box 51
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Both blank and filled in.	
Standard Form 255., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 17 items	
Scope and Contents	
Both blank and filled in.	
Standard Form 255., circa 1977	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
State of New Jersey, Department of Law and Public Safety, Professional Boards, State Board of Architects. Recommendations., 1972-1975	box 51
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
State of New Jersey, permits and applications. Blank forms., 1974	box 51
Physical Description: 9 items	
State of New York, permits and applications. Blank forms., undated	box 51
Physical Description: 7 items	
Storage of shop drawings. Correspondence., 1973	box 51
Physical Description: 2 items	

Physical Description: 4 items	box 51
Scope and Contents	
New York Telephone and Southern New England Telephone.	
Travelers Companies. Insurance policy. [1 of 3.], 1978 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 51
Travelers Companies. Insurance policy. [2 of 3.], 1979	box 51
Physical Description: 1 item	
Travelers Companies. Insurance policy. [3 of 3.], 1980-1985	box 51
Physical Description: 3 items	
Union articles., 1972	box 51
Physical Description: 2 items	
Victor H. Wilburn & Associates. SF 254., 1978 Jan	box 52
Physical Description: 1 item	
W2 Forms 1978., 1978, 1979	box 52
Physical Description: 20 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes one sealed envelope.	
Worker's Compensation. Insurance policy. [1 of 3.], 1983-1987	box 52
Physical Description: 19 items	
Worker's Compensation. Insurance policy. [2 of 3.], 1980-1982	box 52
Physical Description: 17 items	
Worker's Compensation. Insurance policy. [3 of 3.], 1978-1980	box 52
Physical Description: 19 items	
Subseries B: Associations and Committees	
Arrangement	
Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.	
materiais are arranged in alphabetical officer.	
Citle/Description	Instances
American Institute of Architects. Blank forms, instructions	box 52

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Document A101, A107, A111, A201/CM, A305, A401 and A701.

American Institute of Architects. Blank forms, instructions

and notes. [2 of 2], 1972-1979 Physical Description: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Document A101, A107, A111, A201/CM, A305,

A401 and A701.

American Institute of Consulting Engineers.

Correspondence., 1972, 1973

Physical Description: 6 items

American National Standards Institute A58 Live Load

Subcommittee. Correspondence., 1978-1980

Physical Description: 7 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. Blank application.,

undated

Physical Description: 2 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. Board of Direction

mailing list., 1962-1970

Physical Description: 9 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. Correspondence.,

1970, 1971

Physical Description: 11 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. Honorary Members.

[1 of 2.], 1974-1976

Physical Description: 5 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. Honorary Members.

[2 of 2.], 1973

Physical Description: 4 items

American Society of Civil Engineers. ICE Joint

Conferences., 1969-1978

Physical Description: 5 items

National Council of Professional Services Firms in Free

 $Enterprise.\ Correspondence.,\ 1972$

Physical Description: 5 items

box 52

Subseries C: Correspondence

Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.	
materiais are arranged in alphabetical order.	
Title/Description	Instances
Abbott, Hunley. [1 of 2], 1957-1965	box 52
Physical Description: 10 items	
Abbott, Hunley. [2 of 2], 1946-1957	box 52
Physical Description: 11 items	
Breton, Dickinson & Company. Office memorandum., 1977 Apr 20	box M31.2 Box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Central files., 1970-1973	box 52
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding the filing system.	
Century Moving and Storage., 1975-1979, undated	box 52
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Change of address., 1979	box 52
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Miscellaneous correspondence., 1977, 1978	box 52
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding Westlake, 3 Postal Centers in Saudi Arabia, and the Jubail Project.	
Eastern Air Lines, Inc., 1976-1980	box 52
Creator: Tatlow, Richard H., III	
Physical Description: 13 items	
Edward C. West Associates, Management Consultants. Correspondence., 1977 Oct 07	box 52
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
File includes a brochure.	
Form letters. [1 of 7.], 1961-1968	box 52

Physical Description: 12 items

Agreement and proposal form letters for various projects.

Form letters. [2 of 7.], 1959-1963 box 52

<u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Letters of intent for various projects.

Form letters. [3 of 7.], 1961 box 52

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Letters of intent for various projects.

Form letters. [4 of 7.], 1957-1962 box 52

Physical Description: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Sample set-up letters for various projects.

Form letters. [5 of 7.], 1957-1962 box 52

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Sample letters for various projects.

Form letters. [6 of 7.], 1957-1974 box 52

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Solicitation-Commendation letters for various

projects.

Form letters. [7 of 7.], 1960-1967 box 52

Physical Description: 48 items

Scope and Contents

Condolence, congratulating, promotion letters.

Grill, Howard., 1976-1978 box 52

Physical Description: 5 items

Project correspondence.

HKS/AM International, Inc. Correspondence and letterhead., 1979 Jul 9	box 52
Physical Description: 3 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding liquidation of corporation.	
International Business Machines (IBM)., 1976-1981	box 52
Physical Description: 20 items	
J.C. Penney Co. Quaker Bridge Mall, Laurence Township (NJ)., 1975 Feb 25	box 52
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding bid for project that AMC did not receive.	
Kooistra, John F., 1967-1971	box 52
Physical Description: 5 items	
Marx, Hans M., 1972, 1973	box 52
Physical Description: 16 items	
Massey Maxwell Associates., 1992	box 52
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Regarding the Woodward and Lothrop warehouse.	
Merchants Bank., 1975-1980	box 52
Physical Description: 26 items	
Miscellaneous correspondence., 1970-1973	box 52
Physical Description: 5 items	
Miscellaneous correspondence., 1976	box 52
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding Continental and NRMA membership.	
Miscellaneous correspondence., 1977	box 52
Physical Description: 25 items	

Correspondence for various projects.

Miscellaneous correspondence. [1 of 4.], 1973-1975	box 52
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Primarily correspondence regarding administrative matters, although some has to do with various projects.	
Miscellaneous correspondence. [2 of 4.], 1971, 1972	box 52
Physical Description: 17 items	
Scope and Contents	
Primarily correspondence regarding administrative matters, although some has to do with various projects.	
Miscellaneous correspondence. [3 of 4.], 1969, 1970 <u>Physical Description</u> : 19 items	box 52
Scope and Contents	
Primarily correspondence regarding administrative matters, although some has to do with various projects.	
Miscellaneous correspondence. [4 of 4.], 1967, 1968	box 52
Physical Description: 15 items	
Scope and Contents	
Primarily correspondence regarding administrative matters, although some has to do with various projects.	
New business, Africa., 1968-1973	box 52
Physical Description: 10 items	
New business, Australia., 1960-1972	box 52
Physical Description: 20 items	
New business, Aux Galeries Lafayette, France., 1966, 1968 <u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	box 52
New business, Belgium. [1 of 2.], 1972, 1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 16 items	box 52
New business, Belgium. [2 of 2.], 1971, 1972	box 52

Physical Description: 16 items	
New business, Brazil., 1971-1975	box 52
Physical Description: 12 items	
New business, Cement Manufacturing Plant, Barbuda Island., 1962	box 52
Physical Description: 3 items	
New business, Chile., 1968-1970	box 52
Physical Description: 8 items	
New business, Ecuador. Correspondence. [1 of 3.], 1970, 1974	box 52
Physical Description: 10 items	
New business, Ecuador. Correspondence. [2 of 3.], 1970 Physical Description: 6 items	box 52
New business, Ecuador. Correspondence. [3 of 3.], 1968-1970	box 52
Physical Description: 12 items	
New business, England., 1969, 1971	box 52
Physical Description: 6 items	
New business, Europaviation, Belgium., 1977	box 52
Physical Description: 4 items	
New business, France., 1969, 1971	box 52
Physical Description: 7 items	
New business, France. [1 of 2.], 1971-1974	box 52
Physical Description: 6 items	
New business, France. [2 of 2.], 1967-1971	box 52
Physical Description: 10 items	
New business, Germany., 1974	box 52
Physical Description: 30 items	
New business, Guam, Mariana Islands., 1974	box 53
Physical Description: 6 items	
New business, Guatemala., 1974	box 53
Physical Description: 17 items	
New business, Iran., 1958-1975	box 53
Physical Description: 13 items	
New business, Iraq., 1971, 1975	box 53

Physical Description: 4 items	
New business, Italy., 1972, 1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 8 items	box 53
New business, Japan., 1974 May 30 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 53
New business, Lebanon., 1968-1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 16 items	box 53
New business, Libya., 1964, 1974, 1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 53
New business, Mediterranean/Near East., 1975-1977 <u>Physical Description</u> : 11 items	box 53
New business, Nigeria. [1 of 5.], 1973-1976 <u>Physical Description</u> : 12 items	box 53
New business, Nigeria. [2 of 5.], 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 19 items	box 53
New business, Nigeria. [3 of 5.], 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 21 items	box 53
New business, Nigeria. [4 of 5.], 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 19 items	box 53
New business, Nigeria. [5 of 5.], 1971, 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 15 items	box 53
New business, Overseas. Miscellaneous., 1971-1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	box 53
New business, Panama., 1970-1976 <u>Physical Description</u> : 13 items	box 53
New business, Portugal., 1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 53
New business, Puerto Rico., 1973-1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 53
New business, Saudi Arabia. [1 of 2.], 1974, 1975 <u>Physical Description</u> : 24 items	box 53
New business, Saudi Arabia. [2 of 2.], 1958-1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 35 items	box 53
New business, Singapore., 1974	box 53

<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
New business, Spain., 1972, 1975	box 53
Physical Description: 16 items	
New business, South America, 1973 Jan 25	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
New business, United Arab Republic., 1974 Jul 18	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	DOX 55
Physical Description. 1 Item	
New business, Venezuela., 1973, 1974	box 53
Physical Description: 4 items	
New York Telephone Company., 1978-1979	box 53
Creator: Tatlow, Richard H., III	
Physical Description: 10 items	
Pacesetter Communications, Inc., 1978-1979	box 53
Physical Description: 8 items	
Periodical subscriptions. Cancelled., 1978	box 53
Physical Description: 6 items	Joh oo
<u> </u>	1 -0
Pinkerton's, Inc., 1967, 1969	box 53
Physical Description: 5 items	
Potential new business. Correspondence., 1977, 1978	box 53
Physical Description: 21 items	
Scope and Contents	
Various projects including Pharmacia, SAS and Hoffman-La Roche.	
Projection equipment., 1970, 1971	box 53
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Rodriguez, Oswaldo, Wilmorite Inc., 1977 Jun 27	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Letter regarding AMC inquiring about doing work for a shopping center.	
TPM Contractors, Inc. [1 of 2.], 1979-1981	box 53
Physical Description: 10 items	
TPM Contractors, Inc. [2 of 2.], 1978	box 53
Physical Description: 14 items	

Folder included resumes.

Vendors. Miscellaneous., 1978, 1979	box 53	
Physical Description: 19 items		
Weideman, E.E., 1974-1975	box 53	
Physical Description: 4 items		

Subseries D: Financial Records

Arrangement

Materials are arranged in alphabetical order and, as appropriate, chronological order therein.

Title/Description	Instances
"Monthly Directors' Meetings of Abbott, Merkt & Company From Jan. 1961 to Dec. 1961.", 1961	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Minutes of AMC Monthly Directors' Meetings 1962 (R.H.T.)", 1962	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1963 Minutes of AMC Board of Directors 1963 (R.H.T.).", 1963	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1964 AMC Board of Directors Minutes (RHT's Copies).", 1964	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1965 Abbott, Merkt & Company Minutes, Board of Directors (RHT III).", 1965	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1966 AMC Board Minutes.", 1966	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1967 AMC Board Minutes.", 1967	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1968 AMC Board Minutes, R.H. Tatlow III.", 1968	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1969 AMC Board Minutes, R.H. Tatlow III.", 1969	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1970 AMC Board Minutes, R.H. Tatlow III.", 1970	box 53

Physical Description: 1 item	
"1971 Minutes, Board of Directors Meetings, R.H. Tatlow III.", 1971	box 53
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1972 AMC Board Minutes, R.H. Tatlow III.", 1972	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1973 Minutes of Board of Directors, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1973	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1974 Minutes of Board of Directors, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1974	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1975 Minutes of Board of Directors and Special Meetings, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1975	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1975 Minutes of Board of Directors, Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc.", 1975	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1975 Minutes of Board of Directors, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc.", 1975	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1976 Board of Directors Meetings: Regular, Annual & Special, Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Co., Inc.", 1976	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1977 Board of Directors Meetings: Regular, Annual & Special, Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Co., Inc.", 1977	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"1978 Board of Directors Meetings, Regular, Annual & Special, Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Co., Inc.", 1978	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual Meetings.[1 of 6.], 1945-1953	box 54
Physical Description: 15 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors, Annual Meetings. [2 of 6.], 1929-1944	box 54

Physical Description: 19 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors, Annual Meetings. [3 of 6.], 1923-1928	box 54
Physical Description: 19 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors, Annual Meetings. [4 of 6.], 1923	box 54
<u>Physical Description</u> : 13 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors, Annual Meetings. [5 of 6.], 1923	box 54
Physical Description: 12 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors, Annual Meetings. [6 of 6.], 1923, 1975	box 54
Physical Description: 9 items	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors Meeting 1979.", 1979	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Board of Directors Meetings 1977, 1978, 1979 & 1980.", 1977-1980	box M38.3 Box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Checkbook from the Guaranty Trust Company of New York, 1933-1972., 1933-1972	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Checkbook notes, 1923-1967., 1923-1967	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Minutes 1976.", 1976 Physical Description: 1 item	box 54
"Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Minutes of Stockholders, Minutes of Directors Meetings, Originals.", 1981 Jun 15 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 54
"Abbott, Merkt & Co., Inc., Potential, May 1, 1975.", 1975 May 01	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Stock certificate book, 1923-1960. [1 of 2.], 1923-1960	shelf C170rr
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Stock certificate book, 1965. [2 of 2.], 1965	shelf C170rr

Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Stock ledger 1923-1960., 1923-1960	box 54
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Expenses., 1967, 1972	box 55
Physical Description: 7 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Goodwill and Treasury stock., 1961, 1964	box 55
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [1 of 10.], 1958-1975	box 55
Physical Description: 26 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [2 of 10.], 1957, 1958	box 55
Physical Description: 5 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [3 of 10.], 1957	box 55
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [4 of 10.], 1957	box 55
Physical Description: 23 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [5 of 10.], 1957	box 55
Physical Description: 20 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [6 of 10.], 1955, 1956	box 55
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [7 of 10.], 1956	box 55
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [8 of 10.], 1950-1955	box 55
Physical Description: 24 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [9 of 10.], 1938-1946	box 55
Physical Description: 19 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks, correspondence. [10 of 10.], 1928, 1938	box 55

Physical Description: 14 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [1 of 8.], 1973-1976 <u>Physical Description</u> : 13 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [2 of 8.], 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 27 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [3 of 8.], 1969-1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 21 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [4 of 8.], 1965-1967 <u>Physical Description</u> : 34 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [5 of 8.], 1965 Physical Description: 23 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [6 of 8.], 1964 <u>Physical Description</u> : 14 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [7 of 8.], 1958-1961 <u>Physical Description</u> : 11 items	box 55
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Stocks. [8 of 8.], 1952-1958 <u>Physical Description</u> : 17 items	box 55
"Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers, Situation Report, July 8, 1975.", 1975 Jul 08	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. Engineers, Situation Report 1975.", 1975 Oct 17	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
"Report made for loan request @ Chemical on Fri. 10-17-75."	
Abbott, Merkt & Company International, Inc. Agreements., 1976, 1978	box 55
Physical Description: 5 items	
Abbott, Merkt International, Inc. General ledger 1976, 1977, 1978., 1976-1978	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt International, Inc. General ledger 1979, 1980., 1978-1980	box 55

Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt International, Inc. Invoices for expenses., 1977-1979	box 55
Physical Description: 21 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence to Board of Directors included.	
Abbott, Merkt International. Stocks., 1976, 1977	box 55
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
"A.M.A. 1976, 1977, 1978 & 1979, General Ledger.", 1976-1979	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
"AMC Basic Information.", 1965-1972	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Financial report done by Touch Ross & Co.	
"AMC Board Meetings 1977.", 1977	box 55
Physical Description: 1 item	
"AMC Directors Mtgs., 1975, 1976 & 1977.", 1975-1977	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
AMC. Expenses, 1977., 1977	box 56
Physical Description: 5 items	
"AMC Financial Data by John W. Allan, 1965 (RHT III).", 1965	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Documents regarding "overhead problems."	
"AMC Program 3/29/76," financial notes and calculations. [1 of 5.], 1976	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Overhead.	
"AMC Program 3/29/76," financial notes and calculations. [2 of 5.], 1976	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	

Payroll.

"AMC Program 3/29/76," financial notes and calculations. [3 of 5.], 1976	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Consultants.	
"AMC Program 3/29/76," financial notes and calculations. [4 of 5.], 1976	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
"AMC Program 3/29/76," financial notes and calculations. [5 of 5.], 1976	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
"AMC Stockholders' Reports (Quarterly and Annually) Beginning: 3d Qtr - 1965 (RHT III).", 1965	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Accounting survey. Correspondence., 1968-1974	box 56
Physical Description: 19 items	
Accounts payable, HOK/BBA Mideast Consortium. [1 of 2.], 1977, 1978	box 56
Physical Description: 21 items	
Scope and Contents	
For Abbot Merkt International.	
Accounts payable, HOK/BBA Mideast Consortium. [2 of 2.], 1977	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	
Scope and Contents	
For Abbot Merkt International.	
Accounts payable. Insurance., 1978-1987	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 9 items	
Accounts payable. Legal services., 1977, 1980	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Accounts receivable, 1977-1978., 1977-1979	box 56
Physical Description: 13 items	
Accounts receivable; outstanding., 1978-1980	box 56

Physical Description: 2 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [1 of 6.], 1984	box 56
Physical Description: 15 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [2 of 6.], 1984	box 56
Physical Description: 14 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [3 of 6.], 1984	box 56
Physical Description: 18 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [4 of 6.], 1983	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [5 of 6.], 1981, 1983	box 56
Physical Description: 7 items	
Acquisition of stock of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. by Pope Group, Inc. Notes and correspondence. [6 of 6.], 1923-1978	box 56
Physical Description: 28 items	
Acquisitions, notes and correspondence., 1975-1977	box 56
Physical Description: 19 items	
Acquisitions, notes and correspondence., 1969-1974	box 56
Physical Description: 13 items	
American Institute of Architects. Blank forms and instructions., 1967-1974	box F32.2 Box 3
Physical Description: 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Documents B131, B141, B231, B331, B707, B727 and D101.	
Banking, notes and correspondence., 1973-1977	box 56
Physical Description: 12 items	
Board meetings: agendas, notes and correspondence., 1974-1977	box 56

Physical Description: 15 items	
Board of Directors and Stockholders, meeting notes. [1 of 4.], 1954-1957	box 56
Physical Description: 5 items	
Board of Directors and Stockholders, meeting notes. [2 of 4.], 1977	box 56
Physical Description: 5 items	
Board of Directors and Stockholders, meeting notes. [3 of 4.], 1978	box 56
Physical Description: 10 items	
Board of Directors and Stockholders, meeting notes. [4 of 4.], 1979	box 56
Physical Description: 8 items	
Board of Directors, By-Laws and stockholders, 1957-1974 <u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [1 of 10.], 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [2 of 10.], 1971 Physical Description: 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [3 of 10.], 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [4 of 10.], 1970, 1971	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [5 of 10.], 1970 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [6 of 10.], 1969, 1970	box 56
Physical Description: 1 item	
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [7 of 10.], 1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [8 of 10.], 1969 Physical Description: 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [9 of 10.], 1969 Physical Description: 1 item	box 56
Board of Directors, minutes of meetings. [10 of 10.], 1969	box 56

Physical Description: 1 item	
Board of Directors, notes for 1966. [1 of 3.], 1966 <u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	box 56
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1966. [2 of 3.], 1966	box 56
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1966. [3 of 3.], 1966	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1967. [1 of 3.], 1967	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1967. [2 of 3.], 1967	box 56
Physical Description: 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1967. [3 of 3.], 1967	box 56
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.	
Board of Directors, notes for 1968. [1 of 2.], 1968	box 56
Physical Description: 18 items	

Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.

Board of Directors, notes for 1968. [2 of 2.], 1968

box 56

Physical Description: 13 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings, bank notes and correspondence.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [1 of

box 57

7.], 1973

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [2 of

box 57

7.], 1973

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [3 of

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

7.], 1972

Physical Description: 11 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [4 of

7.], 1972

Physical Description: 17 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [5 of

7.], 1972

·

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [6 of

7.], 1972

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1971, 1972 and 1973. [7 of

7.], 1971

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [1 of 9.],

1975

Physical Description: 9 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [2 of 9.],

1975

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [3 of 9.],

1975

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [4 of 9.],

1975

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [5 of 9.],

1975

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [6 of 9.],

1974, 1975

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

Physical Description: 10 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [7 of 9.],

1974

Physical Description: 9 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [8 of 9.],

1974

Physical Description: 17 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Board of Directors, notes for 1974 and 1975. [9 of 9.],

1974

Physical Description: 12 items

Scope and Contents

Minutes of meetings and bank notes.

Budget overruns., 1970, 1973, 1974

Physical Description: 5 items

Chemical Bank., 1978, 1979, 1981

Physical Description: 3 items

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [1 of 6.], 1980-1983

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Taxes for 1981 to 1983.

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [2 of 6.], 1978, 1979, 1981

Physical Description: 9 items

Scope and Contents

Taxes for 1978 to 1980.

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [3 of 6.], 1977, 1978

Physical Description: 22 items

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

DOX 37

box 57

box 57

Taxes for 1977.

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [4 of 6.], 1975-1977

Physical Description: 12 items

Scope and Contents

Taxes for 1976.

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [5 of 6.], 1975-1977 Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Taxes for 1975.

City of New York Department of Finance, Bureau of Tax

Collection. [6 of 6.], 1974, 1975 Physical Description: 13 items

Scope and Contents

Taxes for 1970-1974.

City of New York Department of Finance. Rent and

occupancy., 1975-1980

Physical Description: 19 items

Scope and Contents

1975 to 1980.

City of New York, Housing and Development

Administration, Department of Buildings. B Form 19,

blank forms., 1970

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Occupied housing accommodations statement.

Consultants. Contracts and fees. [1 of 7.], 1974

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.

Consultants. Contracts and fees. [2 of 7.], 1973

Physical Description: 12 items

box 57

box 57

box 57

box 57

box F32.2 Box 3

box 57

Most documents are regarding consulting architect
Lowell Brody and Job #1418.

Consultants. Contracts and fees. [3 of 7.], 1973	box 57
Physical Description: 10 items	
Scope and Contents	
Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.	
Consultants. Contracts and fees. [4 of 7.], 1973	box 57
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.	
Consultants. Contracts and fees. [5 of 7.], 1972, 1973	box 57
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Scope and Contents	
Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.	
Consultants. Contracts and fees. [6 of 7.], 1973	box 57
<u>Physical Description</u> : 13 items	
Scope and Contents	
Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.	
Consultants. Contracts and fees. [7 of 7.], 1972-1974	box 57
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Most documents are regarding consulting architect Lowell Brody and Job #1418.	
Corporate sale and taxes. [1 of 3.], 1981-1984	box 57
Physical Description: 29 items	
Corporate sale and taxes. [2 of 3.], 1979, 1980	box 57
Physical Description: 21 items	
Corporate sale and taxes. [3 of 3.], 1974-1978	box 57

Physical Description: 15 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [1 of 8.], 1983	box 57
Physical Description: 11 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [2 of 8.], 1982	box 57
Physical Description: 17 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [3 of 8.], 1982	box 57
Physical Description: 12 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [4 of 8.], 1981	box 57
Physical Description: 34 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [5 of 8.], 1981	box 57
Physical Description: 33 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [6 of 8.], 1980	box 57
Physical Description: 13 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [7 of 8.], 1980	box 57
Physical Description: 19 items	
Corps of Engineers, Armament Maintenance and Storage Facility, Fort Dix. Invoices and correspondence. [8 of 8]., 1980	box 57
Physical Description: 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes project proposal.	
Correspondence with stockholders., 1972-1978	box 57
<u>Physical Description</u> : 24 items	

Offers and Acceptances.

Correspondence with stockholders. Allan, John W., 1976, 1977	box 57
Physical Description: 15 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Bridges, Robert J., 1972-1977	box 57
Physical Description: 19 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Brody, Lowell., 1974 Oct 08	box 57
Physical Description: 1 item	
Correspondence with stockholders. Bush, R.J. [1 of 2.], 1972-1975	box 57
Physical Description: 20 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Bush, R.J. [2 of 2.], 1958-1969	box 57
Physical Description: 21 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Bush, Richard J., 1974-1978	box 57
Physical Description: 14 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Crumme, R.S. [1 of 3.], 1966, 1967	box 57
Physical Description: 21 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Crumme, R.S. [2 of 3.], 1966	box 57
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Crumme, R.S. [3 of 3.], 1958-1966	box 57
Physical Description: 14 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Cunnius, Percival A., 1971-1977	box 58
Physical Description: 5 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Cunnius, Percival A., 1977	box 58
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. D'Angelo, T.F., 1965 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	box 58
Correspondence with stockholders. Ellingham, C.A., 1965, 1967	box 58

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Physical Description: 14 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [1 of 6.], 1967-1972	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [2 of 6.], 1960-1973	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with J.W. Allan.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [3 of 6.], 1965-1973	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with R.J. Bridges.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [4 of 6.], 1965-1974	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with Lowell Brody.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [5 of 6.], 1958-1974	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with P. A. Cunnius.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Employees. [6 of 6.], 1965-1973	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with A. Franken and Howard Grill.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Ex-employees. [1 of 2.], 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Ex-employees. [2 of 2.], 1971-1977	box 58

Physical Description: 8 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Falotico, A.P., 1967-1974	box 58
Physical Description: 9 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Falotico, Anthony P., 1974	box 58
Physical Description: 2 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Ferrara, Anthony W., 1976-1978	box 58
Physical Description: 9 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Francken, Albert., 1977	box 58
Physical Description: 4 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Francken, Albert., 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 2 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Grill, Howard., 1975-1978	box 58
Physical Description: 14 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Grill, Howard., 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Harrington, R.D., 1965, 1966	box 58
Physical Description: 5 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Johnsen, Erik P., 1973-1977	box 58
Physical Description: 17 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Johnsen, Erik P., 1977	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Correspondence with stockholders. Merker, David., 1974, 1975	box 58
Physical Description: 5 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Richman, S.J., 1965, 1969	box 58
Physical Description: 6 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Scoutelas, Peter., 1976	box 58

Physical Description: 3 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Thomas, Jr., B.F., 1965-1972	box 58
Physical Description: 13 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Underwood, Howard W., 1976	box 58
Physical Description: 3 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Vento, Stephen F., 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 7 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Vento, Stephen F., 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 8 items	
Correspondence with stockholders. Walker, Richard O., Jr., 1974-1978	box 58
Physical Description: 19 items	
Scope and Contents	
File contains a gelatin silver print portrait of Walker.	
Correspondence with stockholders. Williams, E. O., 1965-1969	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Cost studies., 1968-1971	box 58
Physical Description: 11 items	
Depreciation, tax forms and guidelines., 1975, 1976	box 58
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Du Pont Cost Estimating Program. [1 of 2.], 1972	box 58
Physical Description: 18 items	
Du Pont Cost Estimating Program. [2 of 2.], 1972	box 58
Physical Description: 13 items	
Ecological Science Corporation (ECO). Acquisition. [1 of 4.], 1970-1977	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Ecological Science Corporation (ECO). Acquisition. [2 of 4.], 1970	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Ecological Science Corporation (ECO). Acquisition. [3 of 4.], 1970	box 58

Physical Description: 14 items	
Ecological Science Corporation (ECO). Acquisition. [4 of 4.], 1969, 1970	box 58
Physical Description: 14 items	
"Employee Relations.", 1964-1969	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Expense account for AM International, Inc., 1978, 1979	box 58
Physical Description: 15 items	
Expense account for HKS/AM International, Inc., 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 7 items	
Expense account invoices for Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 3.], 1981	box 58
Physical Description: 5 items	
Expense account invoices for Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 3.], 1980	box 58
Physical Description: 9 items	
Expense account invoices for Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 3.], 1979, 1980	box 58
Physical Description: 11 items	
"Fees earned per job research." [1 of 4.], 1973, 1974 Physical Description: 39 items	box 58
Scope and Contents	
Calculations for various jobs, including Wanamaker, GMR and Stewart Airport.	
"Fees earned per job research." [2 of 4.], 1971-1973	box 58
Physical Description: 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Calculations for various jobs, including Wanamaker,	
GMR and Stewart Airport.	
GMR and Stewart Airport. "Fees earned per job research." [3 of 4.], 1971-1973	box 58
<u>-</u>	box 58
"Fees earned per job research." [3 of 4.], 1971-1973	box 58
"Fees earned per job research." [3 of 4.], 1971-1973 <u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	box 58

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Calculations for various jobs, including Wanamaker, GMR and Stewart Airport.

Financial forecasts and estimates., 1977, 1978	box 58
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Financial memos, notes and calculations. [1 of 2.], 1975-1979	box 58
Physical Description: 17 items	
Financial memos, notes and calculations. [2 of 2.], 1966-1975	box 58
Physical Description: 32 items	
"Financial Report Work Sheets, RHT IV.", 1975	box 58
Physical Description: 1 item	
Financial statements and balance sheets., 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 10 items	
Financial trial balances and worksheets., 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 4 items	
Financial worksheets, notes and calculations. [1 of 4.], 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 13 items	
Financial worksheets, notes and calculations. [2 of 4.], 1977	box 58
Physical Description: 9 items	
Financial worksheets, notes and calculations. [3 of 4.], 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 6 items	
Financial worksheets, notes and calculations. [4 of 4.], 1977, 1978	box 58
Physical Description: 13 items	
Government correspondence and taxes., 1978-1985	box 58
Physical Description: 18 items	
Internal Revenue Service, Audit. Year-end work sheets. [1 of 2.], 1978-1982	box 59
Physical Description: 23 items	
Internal Devenue Comice Audit Veer and work sheets [2]	1 50
Internal Revenue Service, Audit. Year-end work sheets. [2 of 2.], 1977	box 59

Accounts receivable schedules.

Internal Revenue Service. Tax returns. [1 of 3.], 1976	box 59
Physical Description: 18 items	
Internal Revenue Service. Tax returns. [2 of 3.], 1977	box 59
Physical Description: 29 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes full set of duplicates.	
Internal Revenue Service. Tax returns. [3 of 3.], 1978-1984	box 59
Physical Description: 24 items	
John Wanamaker, Inc. Invoices and correspondence., 1978-1981	box 59
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Regarding drawings and extra work.	
Lease and rent. Correspondence, 1977, 1978	box 59
Physical Description: 4 items	
Merchants Bank. Correspondence. [1 of 3.], 1977-1981	box 59
Physical Description: 25 items	
Merchants Bank. Correspondence. [2 of 3.], 1977-1982	box 59
Physical Description: 15 items	
Merchants Bank. Correspondence. [3 of 3.], 1977-1982	box 59
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
Middle East trip. Accounting. [1 of 2.], 1975, 1977	box 59
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Mideast Consortium, SRL. Invoices., 1977	box 59
Physical Description: 5 items	
Mideast Consortium. Agreements and correspondence. [1 of 3.], 1978	box 59
Physical Description: 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Agreements between AMC, AMI, BBA and HOK.	
Mideast Consortium. Agreements and correspondence. [2 of 3.], 1977	box 59

box 59

box 59

box 59

box 59

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Agreements between AMC, AMI, BBA and HOK.

Mideast Consortium. Agreements and correspondence. [3

of 3.], 1977

Physical Description: 13 items

Scope and Contents

Agreements between AMC, AMI, BBA and HOK.

Mideast Consortium. Miscellaneous correspondence. [1 of box 59

2.], 1973, 1977

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence includes reports to directors and prospective Mideast projects.

Mideast Consortium. Miscellaneous correspondence. [1 of box 59

2.], 1977, 1978

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence includes reports to directors and prospective Mideast projects.

"Minutes of Annual Meeting, Stockholders Meetings box 59

(1975).", 1975

Physical Description: 1 item

"Minutes of Annual Meetings and Special Meetings of Directors and Stockholders (Begin. 1957 - 1970).",

1957-1970

Physical Description: 1 item

"Minutes of Annual Meetings and Special Meetings of Directors and Stockholders (Begin, 1971 to May 8,

1974).", 1971-1974

Physical Description: 1 item

Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [1 of 6.], 1976, box 59

1977

Physical Description: 19 items

Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [2 of 6.], 1976

Physical Description: 15 items

Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [3 of 6.], 1976 box 59

Physical Description: 15 items	
Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [4 of 6.], 1975	box 59
Physical Description: 9 items	
Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [5 of 6.], 1975	box 59
Physical Description: 15 items	
Miscellaneous financial and stock data. [6 of 6.], 1969-1975	box 59
Physical Description: 15 items	
Miscellaneous financial correspondence., 1968-1977	box 59
Physical Description: 8 items	
Miscellaneous office invoices and expenses. [1 of 2.], 1979-1983	box 59
Physical Description: 12 items	
Miscellaneous office invoices and expenses. [2 of 2.], 1977-1981	box 59
Physical Description: 16 items	
Miscellaneous project invoices. [1 of 3.], 1979-1983	box 59
Physical Description: 22 items	
Scope and Contents	
Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co.	
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S,	box 59
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co.	box 59
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978	box 59
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items	box 59
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S,	box 59
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co.	
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [3 of 3.], 1977, 1978	
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [3 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 12 items	
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [3 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 12 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S,	
Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [2 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. Miscellaneous project invoices. [3 of 3.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 12 items Scope and Contents Various projects, including G. Fox & Co., A & S, Hecht Co. New York State Department of Labor, Unemployment Insurance Division, Notice of Experience Rating Charges.,	box 59

Payroll summary and billing., 1978	box 59
Physical Description: 2 items	
Petty cash., 1979	box 59
Petty cash. Invoices and calculations. [1 of 2.], 1978-1980	box 59
Physical Description: 6 items	
Petty cash. Invoices and calculations. [2 of 2.], 1978	box 59
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Pharmacia, Inc. Invoices. [1 of 3.], 1977, 1978	box 59
Physical Description: 13 items	
Pharmacia, Inc. Invoices. [2 of 3.], 1976, 1977	box 59
Physical Description: 10 items	
Pharmacia, Inc. Invoices. [3 of 3.], 1976	box 59
Physical Description: 19 items	
Potential, May 1, 1975.", 1975 May 01	box 59
Physical Description: 1 item	
Printing invoices., 1979-1981	box 59
Physical Description: 12 items	
Production manpower effort. [1 of 5.], 1973	box 59
Physical Description: 11 items	
Production manpower effort. [2 of 5.], 1972, 1973	box 59
Physical Description: 9 items	
Production manpower effort. [3 of 5.], 1972	box 59
Physical Description: 7 items	
Production manpower effort. [4 of 5.], 1971, 1972	box 59
Physical Description: 6 items	
Production manpower effort. [5 of 5.], 1971	box 59
Physical Description: 11 items	
Production status reports., 1972	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	

Reitz, Walter, E. Correspondence., 1969, 1970

Physical Description: 21 items	
Rent invoices., 1977	box 60
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
Rent for office in Greenwich, Connecticut.	
Reports on Examination of Accounts., 1943-1954	box 60
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Six reports.	
"Report on Examination of Financial Statements Year Ended December 31, 1969.", 1969 Dec 31	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Financial Statements Year Ended December 31, 1970.", 1970 Dec 31	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1971 and 1970.", 1970, 1971	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1972 and 1971.", 1971, 1972	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1973 and 1972.", 1972, 1973	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1974 and 1973.", 1973, 1974	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1975 and 1974.", 1974, 1975	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements, Years Ended December 31, 1975 and 1974.", 1974, 1975	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	

Two bound volumes.

"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1976 and 1975.", 1975, 1976	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements, Years Ended December 31, 1976 and 1975.", 1975, 1976	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Two bound volumes.	
"Report on Examination of Consolidated Financial Statements Years Ended December 31, 1977 and 1976.", 1976, 1977	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Report on Examination of Combined Financial Statements, Years Ended December 31, 1977 and 1976.", 1976-1981	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Two bound volumes.	
Reports on financial statements, 1966-1977. [1 of 4.], 1966-1969	box 60
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Reports on financial statements, 1966-1977. [2 of 4.], 1970, 1971	box 60
Physical Description: 3 items	
Reports on financial statements, 1966-1977. [3 of 4.], 1971, 1972	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	
Reports on financial statements, 1966-1977. [4 of 4.], 1972-1977	box 60
Physical Description: 4 items	
Reports on financial statements., 1974-1976 <u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	box 60
Reports to stockholders. [1 of 2.], 1972, 1974-1976	box 60

<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Reports to stockholders. [2 of 2.], 1965-1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	box 60
Scandinavian Airlines System. Invoices. [1 of 2.], 1980 <u>Physical Description</u> : 12 items	box 60
Scope and Contents	
Also included are terminal alterations meeting notes.	
Scandinavian Airlines System. Invoices. [2 of 2.], 1980 <u>Physical Description</u> : 19 items	box 60
Scope and Contents	
Also included are terminal alterations meeting notes.	
Sheridan Associates, Datasaab Corporate Headquarters, Elevator consulting services. Invoice., 1978 Sep 30	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Situation Report, July 8, 1975.", 1975 Jul 08	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Situation Report, Oct. 18, 1975.", 1975 Oct 18	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Situation Report, January 17, 1977.", 1977 Jan 17	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
State and City of New York, Withholding Tax. Deposits, 1978-1986	box 60
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
In a bound folder.	
State of Connecticut and New York, Department of Labor, Unemployment. Forms and correspondence., 1975-1984	box 60
Physical Description: 11 items	
State of Connecticut and New York, Department of Labor. Quarterly reports, 1977-1987	box 60
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
In a bound folder.	
State of Connecticut taxes. [1 of 3.], 1979-1983	box 60
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	

Tax returns

State of Connecticut taxes. [2 of 3.], 1977	box 60	
Physical Description: 11 items		
Scope and Contents		
Tax returns.		
State of Connecticut taxes. [3 of 3.], 1977	box 60	
Physical Description: 11 items		
Scope and Contents		
Tax returns.		
State of Florida taxes., 1977, 1978	box 60	
Physical Description: 10 items		
Scope and Contents		
Annual reports and income tax returns.		
State of New Jersey taxes. [1 of 5.], 1982, 1983	box 60	
Physical Description: 2 items		
Scope and Contents		
New Jersey Corporation Business Tax Forms.		
State of New Jersey taxes. [2 of 5.], 1980, 1981	box 60	
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items		
Scope and Contents		
New Jersey Corporation Business Tax Forms.		
State of New Jersey taxes. [3 of 5.], 1980-1984	box 60	
Physical Description: 6 items		
Scope and Contents		
Tax returns.		
State of New Jersey taxes. [4 of 5.], 1977-1980	box 60	
Physical Description: 22 items		
Scope and Contents		
Tax returns.		
State of New Jersey taxes. [5 of 5.], 1975, 1976	box 60	
Physical Description: 20 items		

Tax returns.

box 61 State of New York Department of Labor Unemployment. Response and reports. [1 of 3.], 1981 Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Handbook for employers. State of New York Department of Labor Unemployment. box 61 Response and reports. [2 of 3.], 1979-1984 Physical Description: 11 items

State of New York Department of Labor Unemployment. box 61 Response and reports. [3 of 3.], 1977-1978

Physical Description: 13 items

State of New York Department of Labor, Quarterly Report of New Hires., 1973

Physical Description: 4 items

State of New York Department of Labor, Unemployment Insurance Division, Employer's Report of Contributions. [1

of 4.1, 1982-1984

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Quarterly reports.

State of New York Department of Labor, Unemployment Insurance Division, Employer's Report of Contributions. [2]

of 4.], 1981, 1982

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Ouarterly reports.

State of New York Department of Labor, Unemployment Insurance Division, Employer's Report of Contributions. [3

of 4.], 1980, 1981

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Quarterly reports.

State of New York Department of Labor, Unemployment Insurance Division, Employer's Report of Contributions. [4 of 4.], 1979, 1980

box 61

box 61

box 61

box 61

Physical Description: 6 items **Scope and Contents** Quarterly reports. box 61 State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance, Corporation Tax Bureau. [1 of 4.], 1971-1975 Physical Description: 19 items **Scope and Contents** Refund claimed for 1971 and taxes for 1976 and 1977. State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance, box 61 Corporation Tax Bureau. [2 of 4.], 1977, 1978 Physical Description: 17 items **Scope and Contents** Taxes. box 61 State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance, Corporation Tax Bureau. [3 of 4.], 1979-1981 Physical Description: 9 items **Scope and Contents** Taxes. box 61 State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance, Corporation Tax Bureau. [4 of 4.], 1981-1984 Physical Description: 10 items **Scope and Contents** Taxes. State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance, box 61 Stock Transfer Section., 1976, 1979 Physical Description: 2 items State of New York, Department of Taxation and Finance, box 61 Corporation Tax Bureau., 1977 Physical Description: 11 items Scope and Contents Includes multiple copies. State of New York/City of New York Income Tax box 61

- Page 78 -

Withholding. [1 of 2.], 1980-1984 <u>Physical Description</u>: 37 items

Taxes.

State of New York/City of New York Income Tax Withholding. [2 of 2.], 1979	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 45 items	
Scope and Contents	
Taxes.	
Stock agreements. Notes., 1975, 1976	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
Stock offer. [1 of 2.], 1975	box 61
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Notes and correspondence.	
Stock offer. [2 of 2.], 1975	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	
Scope and Contents	
Notes and correspondence.	
Stockholder agreements. [1 of 10.], 1958-1975	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with E.P. Johnsen.	
Stockholder agreements. [2 of 10.], 1965-1975	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with David Merker.	
Stockholder agreements. [3 of 10.], 1969-1975	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with Annette Beedy Tatlow Ritchie.	
Stockholder agreements. [4 of 10.], 1969-1973	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	

Correspondence with P.D. Scoutelas.

Stockholder agreements. [5 of 10.], 1965-1975	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with R.H. Tatlow III	
Stockholder agreements. [6 of 10.], 1960-1975	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with R.H. Tatlow IV	
Stockholder agreements. [7 of 10.], 1965-1973	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with H.W. Underwood, Jr.	
Stockholder agreements. [8 of 10.], 1967-1973	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with S. Vento.	
Stockholder agreements. [9 of 10.], 1958-1974	box 61
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence with R.O. Walker, Jr.	
Stockholder agreements. [10 of 10.], 1952-1973	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Miscellaneous correspondence.	
Stockholders, distribution of shares. [1 of 2.], 1976-1979	box 61
Physical Description: 21 items	
Stockholders, distribution of shares. [2 of 2.], 1965-1975	box 61
Physical Description: 23 items	
"Stockholders Meetings, Annual & Special, Abbott Merkt & Co., Inc.", 1977 Apr 28	box 61

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Stockholders Reports, Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott, Merkt & Co., Inc.", 1975 Apr 07	box 61
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., IV. Expense account., 1979-1981	box 61
Physical Description: 3 items	
Tatlow, Richard H., IV. Miscellaneous office expenses., 1977-1981	box 61
Physical Description: 6 items	
Telephone invoices., 1979	box 61
Physical Description: 11 items	
TPM Contractors, Inc. Invoices for technical services., 1977, 1978	box 61
Physical Description: 8 items	
Union League Club. Invoices and expenses., 1979	box 61
Scope and Contents	
Richard H. Tatlow III & IV.	
Unionmutual. Invoices., 1979-1980	box 61
Physical Description: 11 items	
Scope and Contents	
Group long-term disability insurance.	
United States Postal Service, G.P.O., Morgan Station. Invoices., 1979	box 61
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Tray Mail Conveyor System.	
Weingarten, Madden & Levien, P.C. Legal fees., 1977-1983	box 61
Physical Description: 20 items	
White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building., 1978, 1979	box 61
Physical Description: 17 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding payment for extra work.	
White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building. Invoices. [1 of 5.], 1978-1980	box 61

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Project contract and notes included.

White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building.

Invoices. [2 of 5.], 1977

Physical Description: 21 items

Scope and Contents

Project contract and notes included.

White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building.

Invoices. [3 of 5.], 1975-1977

<u>Physical Description</u>: 19 items

Scope and Contents

Project contract and notes included.

White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building.

Invoices. [4 of 5.], 1975

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Project contract and notes included.

White Plains Firehouse and Municipal Service Building.

Invoices. [5 of 5.], 1975
Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Project contract and notes included.

Subseries E: Legal Files

Arrangement

Title/Description

Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.

Agreement between Lowell Brody and Abbott, Merkt &

Company., 1973

Physical Description: 7 items

Arbitration. Epstein Land Co., Inc., vs. Abbott, Merkt &

Company. [1 of 5.], 1973-1976 Physical Description: 11 items box 61

box 61

box 61

box 61

box 62

Instances box 62

Correspondence.

Arbitration. Epstein Land Co., Inc., vs. Abbott, Merkt & Company. [2 of 5.], 1972	box 62
Physical Description: 17 items	
Arbitration. Epstein Land Co., Inc., vs. Abbott, Merkt & Company. [3 of 5.], 1970-1972	box 62
Physical Description: 11 items	
Arbitration. Epstein Land Co., Inc., vs. Abbott, Merkt & Company. [4 of 5.], 1969	box 62
Physical Description: 11 items	
Arbitration. Epstein Land Co., Inc., vs. Abbott, Merkt & Company. [5 of 5.], 1973 Jan 21	box 62
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
New York Times Magazine.	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [1 of 4.], 1956	box 62
Physical Description: 17 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence and meeting notes.	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [2 of 4.], 1957, 1958	box 62
<u>Physical Description</u> : 45 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence and meeting notes.	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [3 of 4.], 1956, 1957	box 62
Physical Description: 15 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence and meeting notes.	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [4 of 4.], 1957, 1958	box 62
Physical Description: 14 items	

Correspondence and meeting notes.

Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [1 of 7.], 1959, 1964	box 62
<u>Physical Description</u> : 26 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [2 of 7.], 1959	box 62
Physical Description: 21 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [3 of 7.], 1959	box 62
Physical Description: 20 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [4 of 7.], 1958 Oct	box 62
Physical Description: 2 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [5 of 7.], 1958	box 62
Physical Description: 28 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [6 of 7.], 1958	box 62
Physical Description: 27 items	
Arbitration. Sinclair and Valentine, C.A. Hunt Engineering Company, Inc. [7 of 7.], 1957	box 62
Physical Description: 16 items	
"By-Laws & Articles of Incorporation.", 1975 Apr	box 62
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Contract Documents, Monmouth Shopping Center.", 1958 Sep 18	box 62
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Husky Brook litigation.	
General and mutual legal releases., 1977-1981	box 62
Physical Description: 10 items	
"Husky Brook Photo Album No. 2, May 1962.", 1962 May Physical Description: 1 item	box 62

Volume of photos used in litigation. Copy of volume from Box 3:5 added.

"Husky Brook, Abstracts and Excerpts.", 1956-1963

box 62

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Monmouth Shopping Center, Husky Brook Litigation." Copy with additional documents.

box 62

"Husky Brook, Abstracts and Excerpts.", 1956-1963

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Monmouth Shopping Center, Husky Brook Litigation." Second copy with additional documents.

"Husky Brook, Abstracts and Excerpts.", 1956-1963

box 62

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Monmouth Shopping Center, Husky Brook Litigation."

"Husky Brook Drainage Study, Frangella Suit, May 1962.",

box 62

1962 May 23

Physical Description: 1 item

"Husky Brook, Eatontown, New Jersey, May 1961.", 1961

May

box 62

Physical Description: 1 items

Scope and Contents

Volume of photos used in litigation. Also includes

Jersey City Redevelopment Agency vs. The Gitlows and

duplicate copy.

box 62

Physical Description: 3 items

Jersey City Redevelopment Agency vs. The Gitlows and

the Manhattan Laundries, Inc. [2 of 3.], 1977

the Manhattan Laundries, Inc. [1 of 3.], 1977

Physical Description: 2 items

box 62

Jersey City Redevelopment Agency vs. The Gitlows and

the Manhattan Laundries, Inc. [3 of 3.], 1976, 1977

box 62

Physical Description: 20 items

Legal articles and correspondence. [1 of 2.], 1972-1975

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Physical Description: 15 items	box 62
Legal articles and correspondence. [2 of 2.], 1971	box 62
Physical Description: 10 items	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [1 of 8.], 1968, 1969	box 62
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Fanelli was an employee of AMC.	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [2 of 8.], 1967, 1968	box 62
Physical Description: 6 items	
Scope and Contents	
Fanelli was an employee of AMC.	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [3 of 8.], 1967	box 62
Physical Description: 10 items	
Scope and Contents	
Fanelli was an employee of AMC.	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [4 of 8.], 1967	box 62
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Fanelli was an employee of AMC.	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [5 of 8.], 1967	box 62
Physical Description: 5 items	
Scope and Contents	
Fanelli was an employee of AMC.	
Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli. [6 of 8.], 1967	box 62
Physical Description: 9 items	

Fanelli was an employee of AMC.

Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and

Josephine Fanelli. [7 of 8.], 1967

box 62

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Fanelli was an employee of AMC.

Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and

Josephine Fanelli. [8 of 8.], 1960-1967

box 62

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

Fanelli was an employee of AMC.

Litigation. Bernard Rothberg vs. Patrick Fanelli and Josephine Fanelli, "Fanelli File, (Master Copy), (RHT III),

1967.", 1976

Physical Description: 1 item

Litigation. Bowman's Department Store, Emily A. Bangert vs. W.H. Conveyor System and Abbott, Merkt & Company.

[1 of 2.], 1970, 1971

Physical Description: 13 items

box 63

box 63

Litigation. Bowman's Department Store, Emily A. Bangert vs. W.H. Conveyor System and Abbott, Merkt & Company.

[2 of 2.], 1968, 1969

Physical Description: 15 items

box 63

Litigation. Emil S. Pollak vs. Maurice Siegal and Frances

Siegal, Abbott, Merkt & Company., 1969, 1970

Physical Description: 8 items

box 63

Scope and Contents

Regarding Epstein Dept. Store.

Litigation. Epstein Land Co., Inc. vs. Abbott, Merkt & Co.,

1972, 1973

Physical Description: 9 items

box 63

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Epstein Land Co., Inc. vs. Abbott, Merkt &

Company. [1 of 2.], 1973

Physical Description: 19 items	
Litigation. Epstein Land Co., Inc. vs. Abbott, Merkt & Company. [2 of 2.], 1969, 1972	box 63
Physical Description: 19 items	
Litigation. Gimbel Brothers, Garden City Plaza, Paramus, New Jersey., 1972 Jun 22	box 63
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Office memorandum.	
Litigation. Gimbel Brothers, Inc., Moorestown, New Jersey., 1970	box 63
Physical Description: 2 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [1 of 5.], 1965 Apr	box 63
Physical Description: 12 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [2 of 5.], 1965	box 63
Physical Description: 15 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [3 of 5.], 1963	box 63
Physical Description: 9 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [4 of 5.], 1963	box 63
Physical Description: 12 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [5 of 5.], 1960-1963	box 63
Physical Description: 17 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [1 of 6.], 1965	box 63
Physical Description: 17 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [2 of 6.], 1965	box 63
Physical Description: 9 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [3 of 6.], 1965	box 63
Physical Description: 11 items	
Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [4 of 6.], 1965	box 63

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Physical Description: 3 items Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. box 63 Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [5 of 6.], 1965 May Physical Description: 9 items Litigation. Gimbel's Great Northeast Store, McDermott vs. box 63 Gimbel's and Abbott-Merkt & Co. [6 of 6.], 1965 Physical Description: 4 items Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center., box 63 1956-1961 Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Meeting notes. Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center., box 63 1962 Physical Description: 5 items **Scope and Contents** Arnold E. Taylor v. Massachusetts Mutual Life Insurance Co. Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center., box 63 1963 Apr 23 Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Service of Process Transmittal Form. Arnold Taylor, Adolph Kozicky, James Frangella, Myron Kozicky vs. Massachusetts Mutual Live Insurance Co., vs. Kahn & Jacobs and AMC. Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [1 box 63 of 2.], 1959-1960 Creator: Abbott, Merkt & Co. Physical Description: 41 items Physical Description: 40 items Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Gelatin silver print

- Page 89 -

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Construction view

Scope and Contents

Aerial view

Scope and Contents

Black and white photos used in litigation.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [2

box 63

of 2.], 1959-1960

Physical Description: 20 items

Scope and Contents

Black and white photos used in litigation.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [1

box 63

of 4.], 1961, 1963

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Myron Kozicky and Winifred H. Kozicky, Plaintiffs. Legal documents and notes.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [2 of 4.], 1961

box 63

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Myron Kozicky and Winifred H. Kozicky, Plaintiffs. Legal documents and notes.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [3 of 4.], 1961

box 63

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

Myron Kozicky and Winifred H. Kozicky, Plaintiffs. Legal documents and notes.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [4 of 4.], 1961

box 63

Physical Description: 2 items

Myron Kozicky and Winifred H. Kozicky, Plaintiffs. Legal documents and notes.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [1

box 63

of 4.], 1961, 1962

Physical Description: 36 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [2

box 63

of 4.], 1963

Physical Description: 19 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [3

box 63

of 4.], 1963

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [4

box 63

of 4.], 1963

Physical Description: 26 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [1

box 63

of 5.], 1961 Oct 16

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Kozicky v. Massachusetts Mutual Life Insurance Co.

Legal documents and correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [2

box 63

of 5.], 1961 Jun 9

Physical Description: 4 items

Kozicky v. Massachusetts Mutual Life Insurance Co. Legal documents and correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [3

box 63

of 5.], 1961, 1962

Physical Description: 17 items

Scope and Contents

Kozicky v. Massachusetts Mutual Life Insurance Co. Legal documents and correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [4

box 63

of 5.], 1956-1961

Physical Description: 16 items

Scope and Contents

Kozicky v. Massachusetts Mutual Life Insurance Co. Legal documents and correspondence.

Litigation. Husky Brook, Monmouth Shopping Center. [5

box 63

of 5.], undated

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume labeled "Monmouth Shopping Center."

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [1 of 8.], 1965, 1966

box 63

Physical Description: 11 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [2 of 8.], 1965 <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items box 63

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [3 of 8.], 1965 Physical Description: 4 items

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [4 of 8.], 1965

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [5 of 8.], 1965

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [6 of 8.], 1965 Physical Description: 16 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [7 of 8.], 1964, 1965

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence and office memos.

Litigation and settlement. Husky Brook, Monmouth

Shopping Center. [8 of 8.], 1961

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Flood Damage Alleviation in New Jersey," Water

Resources Circular 3 1961."

Litigation. Lake Circle Corporation vs. Carolyn Bowman et

al., 1978

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Litigation. Miscellaneous materials., 1967

Physical Description: 2 items

box 63

box 63

box 63

box 63

box 63

box 63

Correspondence and clippings.

Litigation. Orestes A. Calaceto and Joseph Calaceto vs. Western Union Realty Corp., Abbott, Merkt & Co. and

Conforti & Eisele, Inc., 1973 Dec 17

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Service of Process Transmittal Form.

Litigation. Pan American Airways, Teterboro Airport, New

Jersey., 1972 Sep 22

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Office memorandum. Unclear if related to actual

litigation.

Litigation. Savin., 1971 Jan 20

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Office memorandum. Includes information about

other litigations.

Litigations. Various. [1 of 4.], 1982-1984

Physical Description: 16 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence regarding various litigations including: South Shore Mall, Gimbel's and Macy

Colonie.

Litigations. Various. [2 of 4.], 1979-1981

Physical Description: 12 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence regarding various litigations including: South Shore Mall, Gimbel's and Macy

Colonie.

Litigations. Various. [3 of 4.], 1975-1977

Physical Description: 24 items

box 63

box 63

box 64

box 64

box 64

1962.", 1962 Nov

Physical Description: 1 item

Correspondence regarding various litigations including: South Shore Mall, Gimbel's and Macy Colonie.

Litigations. Various. [4 of 4.], 1969-1974	box 64
Physical Description: 11 items	
Scope and Contents	
Correspondence regarding various litigations including: South Shore Mall, Gimbel's and Macy Colonie.	
"Meeting Book, Inter-Office Meetings, Monmouth Shopping Center #587.", 1958 Jun16	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Monmouth County Shopping Center, Eatontown, New Jersey, Reports & Studies.", 1956 Aug 17	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Monmouth Shopping Center, Eatontown, New Jersey, Monmouth - Bamberger Combination Meetings, Meetings between the Two Planning Committees.", 1958 Apr 28	box 64
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
"Monmouth Shopping Center, Eatontown, New Jersey, Site, Field Meetings, (Yard Work), Job #587.", undated	box 64
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
"Monmouth Shopping Center, Route 35", New Jersey State Highway Department., 1956-1960	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Reports on Flooding Along Husky Brook, Eatontown, New Jersey, B Report on Flooding at James and Mildred Frangella's Properties Along Husky Brook, November 1962.", 1962 Nov	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
2 copies: one copy from M31.5, Box 3:1.	
"Reports on Flooding Along Husky Brook, Eatontown, New Jersey, A. Report of Flooding at Myron and Winifred N. Kozicky's Properties Along Husky Brook, November	box 64

Two copies.

"Reports on Flooding Along Husky Brook, Eatontown, New Jersey, C. Report on Flooding at Adolph and Audrey Kozicky's Properties Along Husky Brook, November 1962.", 1962 Nov box 64

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Two copies.

"Reports of Flooding Along Husky Brook, Eatontown, New Jersey, D Report on Flooding at Arnold E. Taylor's Property Along Husky Brook, November 1962.", 1962 Nov box 64

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

2 copies.

"Summons - Department of Education.", 1973 May 25

box 64

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Regarding architectural and enginering licenses.

United States Department of Justice, Anti-Trust. [1 of 2.] United States Department of Justice, Anti-Trust, 1974

box 64

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

United States Department of Justice, Anti-Trust. [2 of 2.], 1973, 1974

box 64

Physical Description: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Correspondence.

Subseries F: Licenses and Registration

Arrangement

Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.

Title/Description Instances

Certificates of registration for engineering. R.H. Tatlow III., 1946-1966

Physical Description: 5 items	
Engineering licenses. [1 of 2.], 1965-1977	box 64
Physical Description: 16 items	
Engineering licenses. [2 of 2.], 1957-1964	box 64
Physical Description: 20 items	
Licenses and registrations. [1 of 2.], 1964-1982	box 64
Physical Description: 16 items	
Licenses and registrations. [2 of 2.], 1962	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
Licenses and registrations, Alabama. Richard H. Tatlow III	box 64
Physical Description: 17 items	
Licenses and registrations, Arizona. Richard H. Tatlow III.	box 64
[1 of 3.], 1963-1973	
Physical Description: 18 items	
Licenses and registrations, Arizona. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 3.], 1959	box 64
<u>Physical Description</u> : 22 items	
Licenses and registrations, Arizona. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 3.], 1965, 1966	box 64
Physical Description: 3 items	
Licenses and registrations, California. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 2.], 1965, 1966	box 64
Physical Description: 8 items	
Licenses and registrations, California. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 2.], 1966	box 64
Physical Description: 15 items	
Licenses and registrations, Canada., 1940-1947	box 64
Physical Description: 10 items	
Licenses and registrations, Colorado. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1952-1973	box 64
Physical Description: 25 items	
Licenses and registrations, Connecticut. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 4.], 1948-1974	box 64
Physical Description: 20 items	
Licenses and registrations, Connecticut. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 4.], 1964-1973	box 64

Physical Description: 8 items	
Licenses and registrations, Connecticut. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 4.], 1963	box 64
Physical Description: 15 items	
Licenses and registrations, Connecticut. Richard H. Tatlow III. [4 of 4.], 1947-1963	box 64
Physical Description: 25 items	
Licenses and registrations, District of Columbia. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1951-1974	box 64
Physical Description: 31 items	
Licenses and registrations, Florida. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 4.], 1961-1974	box 64
Physical Description: 16 items	
Licenses and registrations, Florida. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 4.], 1962-1971	box 64
Physical Description: 15 items	
Licenses and registrations, Florida. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 4.], 1959, 1960	box 64
Physical Description: 10 items	
Licenses and registrations, Florida. Richard H. Tatlow III. [4 of 4.], 1957, 1959	box 64
Physical Description: 21 items	
Licenses and registrations, France., 1971	box 64
Physical Description: 1 item	
Licenses and registrations, Georgia. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1961-1973	box 64
Physical Description: 24 items	
Licenses and registrations, Hawaii. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1973	box 64
Physical Description: 14 items	
Licenses and registrations, Illinois. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1939-1970	box 64
Physical Description: 54 items	
Scope and Contents	
Letters from 1939 for both Abbott & Merkt (not Tatlow) included.	
Licenses and registrations, Indiana. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1955-1972	box 64

Physical Description: 23 items	
Licenses and registrations, Kentucky, land surveyor. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1966-1971	box 64
Physical Description: 9 items	
Licenses and registrations, Kentucky. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1956-1973	box 64
Physical Description: 31 items	
Licenses and registrations, Maryland. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1952-1974	box 64
Physical Description: 20 items	
Licenses and registrations, Massachusetts., 1970, 1971 <u>Physical Description</u> : 16 items	box 65
Licenses and registrations, Massachusetts. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1947-1972	box 65
Physical Description: 29 items	
Licenses and registrations, Michigan. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 3.], 1965, 1966	box 65
Physical Description: 12 items	
Licenses and registrations, Michigan. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 3.], 1965	box 65
Physical Description: 14 items	
Licenses and registrations, Michigan. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 3.], 1965	box 65
Physical Description: 10 items	
Licenses and registrations, Minnesota. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1950-1973	box 65
Physical Description: 37 items	
Licenses and registrations, Missouri. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1947-1973	box 65
Physical Description: 42 items	
Licenses and registrations. Nants, Stanley Jr., 1959, 1960	box 65
Physical Description: 2 items	
Licenses and registrations, National Council of Engineering Examiners. [1 of 5.], 1965-1973	box 65
Physical Description: 12 items	
Licenses and registrations, National Council of Engineering Examiners. [2 of 5.], 1963, 1965	box 65

Physical Description: 7 items	
Licenses and registrations, National Council of Engineering Examiners. [3 of 5.], 1962-1965	box 65
Physical Description: 11 items	
Licenses and registrations, National Council of Engineering Examiners. [4 of 5.], 1945-1962	box 65
Physical Description: 22 items	
Licenses and registrations, National Council of Engineering Examiners. [5 of 5.], 1966	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Licenses and registrations, New Hampshire, Richard H. Tatlow III., 1965-1973	box 65
Physical Description: 18 items	
Licenses and registrations, New Jersey Board of Professional Planners. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1962-1988	box 65
Physical Description: 10 items	
Licenses and registrations, New Jersey. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1949-1972	box 65
Physical Description: 35 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III., 1976-1988	box 65
Physical Description: 26 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 3.], 1975-1989	box 65
Physical Description: 21 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 3.], 1968-1982	box 65
Physical Description: 12 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 3.], 1946-1966	box 65
Physical Description: 10 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [1 of 5.], 1937-1986	box 65
Physical Description: 3 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [2 of 5.], 1979-1989	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [3 of 5.], 1981, 1988	box 65

Physical Description: 33 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [4 of 5.], 1980, 1981	box 65
Physical Description: 15 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow III. [5 of 5.], 1946, 1978, 1979	box 65
Physical Description: 15 items	
Licenses and registrations. Richard H. Tatlow IV., 1970, 1973	box 65
Physical Description: 11 items	
Registration of engineers and "Model" Law., 1963-1971	box 65
Physical Description: 11 items	
State of California. Registration for civil engineer for Hunley Abbott., 1935 Nov 21	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
University of the State of New York. Certificate of license for professional engineering for Hunley Abbott., 1922 Feb	box 65
03	
03 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
03 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples	
03 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
03 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples	
03 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement	Instances
O3 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.	Instances box 65
O3 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts	
O3 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated	
O3 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item	
Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Bound volume	box 65
O3 Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents	
Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Bound volume "Artype, Graphic Aids Catalog.", 1974	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Bound volume "Artype, Graphic Aids Catalog.", 1974 Physical Description: 1 item	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item Subseries G: Product Literature and Samples Arrangement Materials are arranged in alphabetical order. Title/Description "A Good Idea and How it Grew: Some Interesting Facts About the United Parcel Service.", circa 1940s, undated Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents Bound volume "Artype, Graphic Aids Catalog.", 1974 Physical Description: 1 item Scope and Contents	box 65

Bound volume

"Chartpak Graphic Products." Catalog., 1975	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
"Chartpak Rotex." Catalog., 1968	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
"Concrete Test Hammer, Model CT200.", undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Operating instructions.	
"Formatt, Acetate Graphic Art Aids." Catalog., 1971	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
Macomber Incorporated, Standard Steel Building Products., 1948	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Architectural working drawing.	
Ross and White Company. "Assembly of Blackhall Truck Washer [Stationary Type.]", 1953 Feb 13	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Architectural working drawing.	
UPS. Brochure., circa 1950s, undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	

Printed paper

Subseries H: Public Relations

Arrangement

Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.

Title/Description	Instances
"40 Years of Design for Industry, Abbott, Merkt and Company.", undated Physical Description: 1 item	box 65
"40 Years of Design for Stores, Abbott, Merkt and Company.", undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Advertisements., 1971, 1977 <u>Physical Description</u> : 26 items	box 65
"Abbott, Merkt & Company." Brochure., 1963 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 65
"Abbott, Merkt & Company." Brochure., 1966 Jun 10 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 65
"Abbott, Merkt & Company." Brochure., 1969 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 65
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Brochure and correspondence., 1970-1977	box 65
Physical Description: 36 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Catalog, undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1970 Jul 1	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1970 Jul 1	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
First two pages in German.	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1971 Jul 01	box 65

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1972 May 17 Physical Description: 1 item	box 65
Filysical Description. 1 Item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1972 Jul 01	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt & Company, An Organization composed of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1978	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers." Brochure., 1974 May 01	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers." Brochure., 1974 Jul 01	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers." Portfolio., undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott Merkt Architects, Inc., Abbott Merkt & Company, Inc., Engineers." Portfolio of qualifications., undated	box 65
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1969 Jul 01	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1967 Jul 01	box Report
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1969 Jul 01	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, An Organization of Architects and Engineers." Brochure., 1970 Jun 03	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Advertisement materials., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Can you find Mr. Abbott Merkt in this picture?", circa 1970s	box 66

Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Creative Design may help CUT COSTS.", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Four answers to downtown parking problems in White Plains.", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "It's what's inside that counts.", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Opened in 1965 still way out in front.", circa 1970s Physical Description: 1 item	box 66
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Progressive owners profit from progressive design.", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Systems Design & Engineering.", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Vertical Transportation", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Want answers to parking problems?", circa 1970s	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Physical Description: 1 item [Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What do you want, good design or low costs?", undated	box 66
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What	box 66
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What do you want, good design or low costs?", undated	box 66
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What do you want, good design or low costs?", undated Physical Description: 1 item [Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Announcement of Expanded Engineering Services.",	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What do you want, good design or low costs?", undated Physical Description: 1 item [Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Announcement of Expanded Engineering Services.", undated	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.] "What do you want, good design or low costs?", undated Physical Description: 1 item [Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Announcement of Expanded Engineering Services.", undated Physical Description: 1 item [Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Are You	box 66

Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Cutting Costs By Plant Rearrangement.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Dynamic Design plus Professional Execution.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Electric Power In Industry.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "It's later than you think.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Looking for better earnings?", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Men at work, Maybe on a Job for You?", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Folder labeled "N-16."	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Mission Impossible Floating Carpets.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "New Horizons ahead for Shopping Center growth.", circa 1969	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Painless Modernization.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Pan Am breaks the ground barrier.", circa 1966	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Parking, No Problem.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "The Pay Off is Profit, Building Design helps make a store profitable.", undated	box 66

Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "PTG planning pays off from the start." Power, June 1960, Design and Equipment Application Section., 1960 Jun	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Real Value From Experience", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Steam Power in Industry.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Store Management." Reprinted from <i>Stores</i> , February 1960., 1960 Feb	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Textured Towers Open to the Sky Attract the Shopper's Eye.", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Total Responsibility in depth!", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Warehouse Costs.", 1953	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Warehouse Costs.", 1960	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "What does your store say?", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "What's New?", undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. "Where should your new distribution and service center go?", 1969 Jun	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Advertisement for Abbott, Merkt & Company]. Reprinted from the issue of <i>Stores</i> , April 1959., 1959 Apr	box 66

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Andrews & Clark, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc., William A. Hall and Associates, Planners, Architects, Engineers, Landscape Architects." Brochure, 1973 Feb 03	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Brochure., circa 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Brochure cover., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Brochure materials., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 8 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes foam mock-up of brochure cover.	
Brochure materials. [1 of 4.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 9 items	
Brochure materials. [2 of 4.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 6 items	
Brochure materials. [3 of 4.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 10 items	
Brochure materials. [4 of 4.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 11 items	
Brochure images. [1 of 2], 1960s-1980s	box 66
<u>Physical Description</u> : 44 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes images for multiple projects, many with markup and/or for publication.	
Brochure images. [2 of 2], circa 1950s-1980s	box 66
Physical Description: 34 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes images for multiple projects, many with markup and/or for publication.	
Brochures. Images, text and mock-ups. [1 of 3.], 1982 Oct 06, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 10 items	
Brochures. Images, text and mock-ups. [2 of 3.], 1971, undated	box 66

Brochures. Images, text and mock-ups. [3 of 3.], 1964, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 2 items	
Brochures. Images, department stores., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 9 items	
Brochures. Images, industrial and parking., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 9 items	
Brochures. Images, Pan Am Cargo facility., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 2 items	
Brochures. Inserts. [1 of 3.], 1975, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 6 items	
Brochures. Inserts. [2 of 3.], [1975], undated	box 66
Physical Description: 5 items	
Brochures. Inserts. [3 of 3.], 1975	box 66
Physical Description: 15 items	
Brochure Inserts. Images., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 6 items	
Brochure Inserts. Text., 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 3 items	
Brochures. Profiles., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 15 items	
Consulting Engineer Publishing Company. <i>Consulting Engineer</i> . Volume XIV, no. 5., 1960 May	box 66
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Profile of Richard Tatlow.	
Corporate Insignia, Eastern Airlines. [1 of 3.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 4 items	
Corporate insignia, other. [2 of 3.], 1970, 1974, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 38 items	
Corporate insignia, signs and report covers. [3 of 3.], 1970s, undated	box 66

Physical Description: 25 items	
"Designed by Abbott, Merkt & Company." Brochure., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Emblems., 1967-1973, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 15 items	
Jones, Brakeley & Rockwell, Inc. Advertising materials., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Lists for brochures., 1971, 1974	box 66
Physical Description: 4 items	
Miscellaneous advertisements., 1970-1975	box 66
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Various projects, including United Airlines, Newark Intl. Airport and Gimbel.	
Newark Airport and Sears Office Park. Publicity pictures., 1970s, undated	box 21.3
Physical Description: 2 items	
Newark Airport. Brochures., 1970s	box 66
Newark Airport. Promotional materials., 1973, 1970s	box 66
<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
"Newark International: Tomorrow's Airport Today." Newark! The Magazine of Metropolitan New Jersey, September 1973., 1973 Sep	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Progress Report on Garden State Plaza Another Project Designed for R.H. Macy & Co., Inc. by Abbott, Merkt & Company.", 1957	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Publicity materials., undated	box 66
Physical Description: 10 items	
Publicity material. Mock-ups. [1 of 2.], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 10 items	
Publicity material. Mock-ups. [2 of 2], 1970s, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 14 items	
"Some Work of Abbott, Merkt & Company, Engineers and Architects, New York.", 1933 Aug	box 66

Tibbott Monte and Company	1000143 000 1700
Physical Description: 1 item	
"STORES Designs for the 70s." Brochure., 1970s, undated Physical Description : 1 item	box 66
"Stores, Designs for the 70's." Brochure., 1970s <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 66
Tatlow, Richard H., III. Article offprints., 1961, undated Physical Description : 2 items	box 66
Scope and Contents	
Includes Tatlow, "Warehousing A Status Report." <i>Department Store Economist</i> , 1961. Reprint; Tatlow, "Bamberger's One-Story Warehouse." <i>Stores</i> , [undated].	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. Miscellaneous articles., 1946	box 66
Physical Description: 2 items	
Western Union/Page Communication. Publicity pictures., circa 1975, undated	box 66
Physical Description: 1 item	
Subseries I: Reference Files	
Arrangement	
Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.	
Title/Description	Instances
Aircraft templates., undated	box 67
Physical Description: 50 items	
"Benham-Blair & Affiliates, Inc., Annual Report 1975.", 1975	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Benham-Blair & Affiliates, Inc., U.S. Army Engineer Division (Middle East Rear), Site Work and Utilities Qualifications, MODA Medical Center, Al Kharj-Saudi Arabia.", 1977 Apr 04	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Boley, Robert E. "Industrial Districts Restudied: An Analysis of Characteristics." Urban Land Institute	box 67

box 67

Physical Description: 1 item

Building Research Advisory Board. "Combustion Equipment and Related Facilities for Non-Residential Heating Boilers." (Washington, D.C.: National Research

Council)., 1966 Physical Description: 1 item box 67 Building Research Advisory Board. "Federal Agency Practices on Use of Piping." (Washington, D.C.: National Research Council)., 1967 Physical Description: 1 item Building Research Advisory Board. "Rigid Thermoplastic box 67 Pipe and Fittings for Residential Drain-Waste and Vent Systems." (Washington, D.C.: National Research Council)., 1966 Physical Description: 1 item Building Research Advisory Board. "Underfloor Duct box 67 Distribution Systems." (Washington, D.C.: National Research Council)., 1959, 1960 Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Also contains letter introducing pamphlet series. Capitol Research Associates. "Feasibility Analysis Beltway box 67 Plaza Regional Shopping Center.", 1961 Sep 01 Physical Description: 1 item Casey, Harry J., Jr. "The Law of Retail Gravitation Applied box 67 to Traffic Engineering." Reprinted from Traffic Quarterly., 1955 Jul Physical Description: 1 item box 67 "Com-Share, Incorporated, Executive Reference Manual.", 1970 Physical Description: 1 item box 67 Community Builder Council of the Urban Land Institute. "The Dollars and Cents of Shopping Centers: A Study of Receipts and Expenses." (Washington, D.C.: Urban Land Institute)., 1963 Physical Description: 1 item box 67 "Corporate Plan 1978, Company Proprietary, NUS Corporation.", 1978 Physical Description: 1 item box 67 Cost analysis for shopping centers. [1 of 2.], 1953-1957 Physical Description: 4 items box 67 Cost analysis for shopping centers. [2 of 2.], 1954 Jan Physical Description: 1 item

Victor Gruen Associates.

Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration. "Airport Paving." Advisory Circular., 1970 Feb 02	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Employment policies. Correspondence., 1977, 1978	box 67
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Feinberg, Samuel. "What Makes Shopping Centers Tick." Reprinted from <i>Women's Wear Daily.</i> , 1960	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Gimbel Brothers report to the Executive Committee, Old Philadelphia Development Corporation.", 1967 Mar 21	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Annotated on cover "Box 22 Job #1056." Also contains photographs.	
Infra-red heating for airline hangers., 1970-1975	box 67
Physical Description: 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Heating for American Airlines.	
Heating for American Airlines. "Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated	box 67
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog.,	box 67
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated	box 67
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated Physical Description: 1 item "HOK, BBA, Rogers, Creighton, Proposal for Design and Construction Services, Three Sports Complexes, Damascus,	
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated Physical Description: 1 item "HOK, BBA, Rogers, Creighton, Proposal for Design and Construction Services, Three Sports Complexes, Damascus, Syria.", 1975	
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated Physical Description: 1 item "HOK, BBA, Rogers, Creighton, Proposal for Design and Construction Services, Three Sports Complexes, Damascus, Syria.", 1975 Physical Description: 1 item Holley, Kenney, Schott, Inc., Architect-Engineer and	box 67
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated Physical Description: 1 item "HOK, BBA, Rogers, Creighton, Proposal for Design and Construction Services, Three Sports Complexes, Damascus, Syria.", 1975 Physical Description: 1 item Holley, Kenney, Schott, Inc., Architect-Engineer and Related Services. Form SF254., 1977	box 67
"Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects." Catalog., undated Physical Description: 1 item "HOK, BBA, Rogers, Creighton, Proposal for Design and Construction Services, Three Sports Complexes, Damascus, Syria.", 1975 Physical Description: 1 item Holley, Kenney, Schott, Inc., Architect-Engineer and Related Services. Form SF254., 1977 Physical Description: 1 item "Holley, Kenney, Schott, Inc., Qualifications Brochure for	box 67

Physical Description: 1 item	
Hoyt, Homer. "World Urbanization: Expanding Population in a Shrinking World." <i>Urban Land Institute Technical Bulletin</i> , No. 43., 1962 Apr	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Institute for Water Resources, US Army. "Environmental Guidelines for the Civil Works Program of the Corps of Engineers." (Washington, D.C.: Corps of Engineers)., 1970 Nov 30	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
International Council of Shopping Centers. "Bringing the Shopping Center Investment Story to the Financial Community." Report to members., 1970 Dec 14	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
"K and J Designs." Brochure., undated	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Kahn and Jacobs, Architects, U.S. Government Architect- Engineer Questionnaire, Standard Form 251.", 1966 Aug 15	box Report 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Krebs und Kiefer Darmstadt, Consulting Engineers.", 1978	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Company brochure and SF254.	
McKeever, J. Ross. "Business Parks: Office Parks, Plazas, and Centers." (Washington, D.C.: Urban Land Institute)., 1970	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
McKeever, J. Ross. "Shopping Centers Re-Studied: Emerging Patterns and Practical Experiences," part two. Urban Land Institute Technical Bulletin No. 30, 1957 May	box 67
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Annotation on cover: "Do Not Destroy."	
"Means Cost Data, Building Construction Cost Data 1975.", 1974, 1975	box 67
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Rick, William B. "Planning and Developing Waterfront Property." <i>Urban Land Institute Technical Bulletin</i> , No. 49., 1964 Jun	box 67

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Physical Description: 1 item Shopping centers. Miscellaneous articles. [1 of 2.], box 68 1954-1958 Physical Description: 12 items **Scope and Contents** Photostats. box 68 Shopping centers. Miscellaneous articles. [2 of 2.], 1959-1961 Physical Description: 7 items **Scope and Contents** Photostats. box 68 Store Management Group. "Warehousing and Delivery Practices and Procedures." (New York: National Retail Dry Goods Association)., 1949 Feb Physical Description: 1 item box 68 Streeter, R.L. "Guide for Evaluating Ultimate Cost of Heating Systems." Institute for Building Research, No. 7., 1966 Nov Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** "Library Files." Structural notes and articles., 1965-1975 box 68 Physical Description: 7 items TPM Constructors, Inc. Mission statement and project box 68 directory., undated Physical Description: 1 item **Scope and Contents** Includes photographs. box 68 Vallerga, Bernard A. and B. Franklin McCullough. "Pavement Evaluation and Design for Jumbo Jets." (Printed with permission from ASCE.), 1970 Apr Physical Description: 1 item box F21.1 "World Atlas." Hammond Headline., 1974 Aug 27 Physical Description: 1 item

- Page 115 -

Subseries J: Scrapbooks and Clippings

rrangement	
Materials are arranged in alphabetical order.	
itle/Description	Instances
"16th Annual New Good Neighbor Awards, United Airlines Reservation Center.", circa 1970s	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Two copies.	
"18 escalators are pre-assembled, cutting one-year job to 6 months." Reprinted from <i>Chain Store Age.</i> , 1963	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
[Abbott, Merkt & Company Inc.]. "Are you planning ahead?", circa 1970s	box F22.3 Box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Scrapbook of advertisements, newspaper clippings and announcements., 1931-1974	shelf C170rr
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes photographs and pamphlets	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Scrapbook of advertisements for the firm from <i>Stores.</i> , 1949-1964	shelf C170rr
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Advertisements for stores shopping centers and parking garages.	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Scrapbook of advertisements for the firm, 1964-1972	shelf C170rr
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Includes pages from various publications.	
"Airport Displays Biggest Terminal." <i>The New York Times.</i> , 1966 Dec 05	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item

Folder labeled "M-3." Article about Pan Am's air freight terminal.

"Belgian Self-Service Chain Has Stores Up To 200,000 Sq.

Ft." Modern Retailer., 1966 Nov Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Folder labeled "G-16."

"Benham-Blair & Affiliates, Inc., Special Issue: Beacon.",

circa 1976

Physical Description: 1 item

Brick & Tile., 1969

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Article about Macy's Department Store, Smith Haven

Mall.

"Carpet combine cuts use of hand labor." Reprinted from

The Executive Edition of Chain Store Age., 1970 Aug

Physical Description: 1 item

Cauwe, Maurice. "The Mechanized Warehouse of the

Grand Bazaar of Antwerp." Reprinted from Stores., circa

1954

Physical Description: 1 item

Consulting Engineer Publishing Company. Reprint of

Consulting Engineer., 1962 Oct

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Profile of Gilbert Ross of Ross & Co.

"Eaton News Special.", 1967 Oct

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Issued to mark the opening of the new catalogue

distribution center/Scarsborough."

"The ENR 500 design firms." Engineering News-Record.

Reprinted from Construction Weekly., 1972 May 18

box 68

box F13.2

Box 1

box 68

box 68

box 68

box 68

box 68

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Expansion of Grover Cronin, Inc., Waltham, Mass." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1958 Oct	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"G. Fox & Co. Will More Than Double Its Downtown Space." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1959 Mar	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"The Gertz Multi-Story Warehouse, Jamaica, N.Y." Reprinted from <i>Retailing Daily</i> ., undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"The Girl From C.A.R.G.O., Operation Watchdog." Pan Am., circa 1966	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"The Hecht Co. Silver Spring, MD., The New Silver Spring Suburban Store.", 1947	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"The Hecht Company Moves Ahead with Expanding Operations." Reprinted from <i>Baltimore Gas and Power Co. Magazine.</i> , circa 1957	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"In Progress: Newark Airport." <i>Construction Progress</i> Report, The Port of New York Authority., 1970 Jul	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik and Hans Lorenz. "Special Pile Design for Rigid Requirements." <i>Foundation Facts, Raymond</i> <i>International Inc</i> , 1965 Fall	box F22.3 Box 1
Physical Description: 1 item	
Management Consulting Services., 1973 Mar 15	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
McGuinness, William J. "Antiexplosion Measures for Manufacturing Plants" Reprinted from <i>Progressive Architecture.</i> , 1959 Mar	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Merchants' Frozen Food City, A New Concept in Refrigerated Food Services.", circa 1961	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Merchant's Outlook: Tale of Two Marking, Receiving Depts." Reprinted from <i>Women's Wear Daily</i> ., 1953 Dec 28	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Modern Design in Altman's Warehouse." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1949 Nov	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"N.J. Factory Creates New Safety Plan, Fire Risk Cut By Ink Makers." <i>New York Herald Tribune.</i> , 1959 Mar 08	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Nation's Largest Parking Building for The Hecht Company, Arlington, Va." Reprinted from <i>Engineering</i> <i>News-Record.</i> , 1952 Jul 10	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Newark International Airport, Terminal B, Newark, N.J." Reprinted from <i>Architectural Record</i> ., 1974 Nov	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Newark International. An All New Airport with a Pioneering Past." Brochure., circa 1973	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Newark International: Tomorrow's Airport Today." Newark!., 1973 Sep	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Pan American Cargo. "With the largest, most efficient, most advanced air cargo facility in the world.", undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Pan American Clipper." Reprint., 1966	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Pan Am's New Air Cargo Terminal." Reprinted from Airline Management and Marketing., circa 1966	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Pan Am's New JFK Terminal Will Revolutionize Air Freight." <i>Pan American Read Around The World Clipper.</i> , circa 1966	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Advertisement by R.H. Tatlow III printed next to article.	
"Pan Am's Robot Terminal." World Turner Tribune, New York., 1966 Dec 05	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Parking advertisements., circa 1979	shelf C170ff

Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Blocks show different parking advertisements. One block with note, "For Mr. Tatlow, More To Come, Stores Magazine."

Ç	
"Plant Addition for E.R. Squibb & Sons, Brooklyn, N.Y. encounters Difficult Foundation Problems." Reprinted from <i>Engineering News Record.</i> , 1941 Oct 09	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"PPG Glass Helped Sears Get Exactly What They Ordered." Brochure., 1975	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
PPG Industries. Promotional material., 1975	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Prestressed concrete trusses span plant." Reprinted from Engineering News-Record., 1961	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Progress Report on Garden State Plaza, Another Project Designed for R.H. Macy & Co., Inc. by Abbott, Merkt and Company.", circa 1958	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Radiant Heating for Varnish Production," [at Sinclair and Valentine.], circa 1956, undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Redevelopment At Newark." Reprinted from <i>Airportworld</i> and <i>Aviation Systems Management.</i> , 1970 Oct	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Richard H. Tatlow III." Consulting Engineer., 1960 May	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Biography of Tatlow.	
"Richard H. Tatlow III: ASCE President Drives Ahead for A-Es." <i>Engineering News-Record.</i> , 1967 Oct 26	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Richard O. Walker, Jr., A view of the past and a vision of the future" <i>Consulting Engineer.</i> , 1967 Sep	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Rich's In Knoxville." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , undated	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item	
"Sears Eastern Headquarters." Pamphlet., circa 1970s	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Shopping Centers A Series of Project Studies." Reprinted from <i>Consulting Engineer.</i> , 1958 Jul	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Introduction by R.H. Tatlow III.	
Sinclair and Valentine Company Ink Manufacturing Plant, Secaucus, New Jersey. Publicity. [1 of 2.], 1957-1963	box 68
Physical Description: 23 items	
Scope and Contents	
Job #0584.	
Sinclair and Valentine Company Ink Manufacturing Plant, Secaucus, New Jersey. Publicity. [2 of 2.], 1958	box 68
Physical Description: 25 items	
Scope and Contents	
Job #0584.	
"Space saving storage of big, bulky shapes." Reprinted from <i>Modern Materials Handling.</i> , 1971 Feb	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Stewart's Downtown: Happiness is an electric stairway." <i>The (Baltimore) Sun.</i> , 1967 Sep 03	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Strawbridge & Clothier Distribution Center.", undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Three Department Stores Get Distinctive Design in New Center." Reprinted from <i>Technical Bulletin #116, The Producer's Council, Inc</i> , 1966 Jun	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Article about the Landmark Shopping Center.	
"Three distinctive giants in one shopping center." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1966 Dec	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item

Article about the Landmark Shopping Center.

"Top 500 design firms." <i>Engineering News-Record</i> . Reprinted from <i>Construction Weekly</i> ., 1970 May 21 Physical Description: 11 item	box 68
UPS. Various articles., undated <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 68
"Warehouse Conveyor Makes Underground Link to Stewart Store." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1962 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 68
"Woodward & Lothrop Warehouse, Washington, D.C." Reprinted from <i>Retailing</i> ., undated Physical Description: 1 item	box 68

Subseries K: Writings

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
Abbott, Hunley. "Elaborate Port Terminals at Charleston, S.C." <i>Manufacturers Record.</i> , 1919 May 29	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Hunley. "Low Cost Off-Street Parking.", undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Regarding The Hecht Co.	
Abbott, Hunley. "Metropolitan Store Parking - Philadelphia." Reprinted from <i>Architectural Concrete</i> , Vol. 7, no. 3., undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Hunley, and Schindel, A. "Remote Delivery Stations and Warehouses for Department Stores.", 1924 May 07	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
Brody, Lowell. "Designing the Shopping Center or What's a Nice Architect Like You Doing in a Place Like This?"	box 68

Reprinted from Architectural & Engineering News., 1969	
Jun <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Bush, R.J. "Heating and Cooling a Shopping Center, Tight Space Controls Design." Reprinted from <i>Architectural Record.</i> , 1958 Jul	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Heating for the Garden State Plaza.	
Bush, Richard J. "HTHW System Tailor-Made to Meet Shopping Center's Design Limitations." Reprinted from Heating, Piping & Air Conditioning., 1958 Nov	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Bush, Richard J. "If The Building Exists: How Do You Put a Computer In It?" Reprinted from <i>Stores Magazine</i> ., 1972 Jan	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Crowl, Paul D. and Ralph S. Crumme. "Macy's Overhauls Handling." Reprinted from <i>Flow.</i> , undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott Merkt Company. "Guideposts to Tomorrow: The Past and the Future of Store Design." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , circa 1958	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik P. and Hans Lorenz. "Special Pile Design for Rigid Requirements." Reprinted from <i>Foundation Facts</i> ., 1965	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik P. "A parking garage for your store?" Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1967 Dec	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik P. "Evaluating Initial Cost vs. Maintenance Cost in Selecting Roofing Materials." Reprinted from <i>RSI</i> ., 1969 Mar	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik P. "The Parking Garage: Tonic for Downtown Doldrums." Reprinted from <i>Public Works Magazine</i> ., 1972 Jan	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Johnsen, Erik P. and Ralph S. Crumme. "Service Buildings: Warehouses with Additional Functions." Reprinted from <i>Architectural Record.</i> , 1958 Dec	box 68

<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Kooistra, John F. "Banana Containerization: An Economic Analysis.", undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Kooistra, John F. "How to find out if air conditioning would pay off." Reprinted from <i>Modern Manufacturing</i> ., 1968 Aug	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Kooistra, John F. "Is Progress in Containerization Being Hampered by Weight and Costs?" Speech given to the International Maritime Congress., 1969 Sep	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Merker, David. "By 1970 All Store Elevators Will Be Operatorless." Reprinted from <i>The National Retail</i> <i>Merchant Association.</i> , 1964 Oct	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Merker, David. "Lowering the Cost of Escalator Modernization." <i>Elevator World.</i> , undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Merker, David. "Operatorless elevators pay off." Reprinted from <i>Department Store Economist.</i> , 1962 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 68
Morrison, D.A. and James H. Leary. "The Modernization of Receiving and Marking at Macy's New York." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Pasternak, Henry J. "Double deck elevatoring." Reprint from <i>Materials and Methods, Progressive Architecture.</i> , 1971 Dec <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 68
•	
Scope and Contents	
3 copies.	
"Report For Stix, Baer & Fuller, St. Louis, Mo., Limits For Total Warehouse Space, Abbott, Merkt & Co., Engineers - New York.", 1946 Nov 16	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Reynolds, T.W. "The Air Conditioning of Department Stores." Reprinted from <i>Heating and Ventilating</i> ., undated	box 68
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Tatlow, R.H., III. "Bamberger's One-Story Warehouse." Reprinted from <i>Stores</i> ., undated	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, R.H., III. "Parkington: Shopping Center Design." Reprinted from <i>Traffic Quarterly.</i> , 1952 Oct	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, R.H., III. "Planning Facilities for Truck Traffic in Shopping Centers." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1955 Nov	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "A Look Ahead Retailing's Construction Needs." From Store Managers' News Bulletin, National Retail Merchants Association., undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "A Look at Today's and Tomorrow's Warehousing." Talk given at NRMA Annual Convention - New York, N.Y., 1960 Jan 14	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Construction costs - they are going up.", undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Creative Concept in Store Design." Address before the National Retail Merchants Association 61st Annual Convention, New York Hilton., 1972 Jan 10	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Creative Concept in Store Design." Talk given before the NRMA 61st Annual Convention, New York Hilton., 1972 Jan 10	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "How to Control Costs in a CE Firm." Reprinted from <i>Consulting Engineer.</i> , 1960 Sep	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Service centers are also image-makers for stores." From the <i>Stores.</i> , 1967 Aug	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Some Thoughts on Store Design and The Future of Construction Costs." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1972 Oct	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Store construction costs - they are going up." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1969 Jun	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Tatlow, Richard H., III. "Warehousinga status report." Reprinted from <i>Department Store Economist.</i> , undated	box 68

Physical Description: 1 item	
Thomas, Benjamin F., Jr. "Electrical System At Garden State Plaza Shopping Center in Paramus, New Jersey." Reprinted from <i>Electrical Construction and Maintenance.</i> , 1957 Sep, 1958	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Thomas, Benjamin F., Jr. "Service relocation and expansion." <i>Electrical Construction and Maintenance</i> ., circa 1970s	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Trends in Service Buildings For Department Stores." Reprinted from <i>Architectural & Engineering News.</i> , undated	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Trout, Jerome B. and R.H. Tatlow, III. "Hecht's Service Building in Baltimore." Reprinted from <i>Stores.</i> , 1956 Nov	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Underwood, Howard W., Jr. "Blueprint For An Efficient Distribution Center." Presented at the NRMA 62nd Annual Convention, New York Hilton., 1973 Jan Physical Description: 1 item	box 68
Walker, Richard O. "An NRMA Branch Institute Report to Management, Results of a Nation-Wide Survey of Managers of Branch Stores on Branch Store Design.", 1967 May 03	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	
Walker, Richard O., Jr. "Branch Management and Store Design.", circa 1967	box 68
Physical Description: 1 item	

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series 3: Harrington and Cortelyou Records

Subseries A: General Papers

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances

"Beaumont Navigation District, Application to Public Works Administration.", 1935 Aug 08

Physical Description: 1 item

Bridges., 1926, 1938

Physical Description: 1 item

box Specs. Box 5

box 69

box 69

box 69

box 69

Scope and Contents

Includes drawings and specifications.

Correspondence. Adam F. Wreckler & Associates. [1 of 2.],

1937

Physical Description: 23 items

Scope and Contents

Regarding refineries for producing the Jerusalem artichoke.

box 69 Correspondence. Adam F. Wreckler & Associates. [2 of 2.],

1937

Physical Description: 8 items

Scope and Contents

Regarding refineries for producing the Jerusalem

artichoke.

Correspondence. Cortelyou, Frank M. to Richard H.

Tatlow III., 1945 Aug 17

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Regarding Tatlow's decision to become a partner in

the firm.

Correspondence. Miscellaneous. [1 of 2], 1940, 1946

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Includes Tatlow's letter of resignation to work for the

Army and notices of J. L. Harrington's death.

Correspondence. Miscellaneous. [2 of 2], 1940, 1946

Physical Description: 4 items

Scope and Contents

Includes Tatlow's letter of resignation to work for the

Army and notices of J. L. Harrington's death.

"Engineering Engagements of Harrington and Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers, Kansas City, Missouri and Waddell and Harrington 1907-1914, Harrington, Howard and Ash 1914-1928.", 1935-1940

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Includes projects lists, contracts, notes and correspondence.

"Exhibit No. 3, Descriptive and Illustrated Matter - Jacksonville, Its Utilities and Industries.", 1931, 1935

box 69

box 69

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

"Application of City of Jacksonville, Fla. To Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works." Scofield Engineering Company. Bound volume with pamphlets affixed to pages.

"Exhibit No. 4, Drawings of Proposed Improvements for

Electric Department Items.", 1927, 1932

Physical Description: 20 items
Physical Description: 6 items
Physical Description: 13 items
Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Blueprint on paper

Scope and Contents

Photostat on paper

Scope and Contents

Blackline print on paper

Scope and Contents

"Application of City of Jacksonville, FLA. To Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works." Scofield Engineering Company.

Scope and Contents

Site survey and engineering drawings

Scope and Contents

Mechanical working drawings

Scope and Contents

Electrical working drawings.

Drawing folded in a bound volume that also contains typed documents and postcards.

"Exhibit No. 5, Drawings of Proposed Improvements for Water Department Items.", 1935

box 69

Physical Description: 16 items

Scope and Contents

Blueprint on paper

Scope and Contents

"Application of City of Jacksonville, FLA. To Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works." Scofield Engineering Company.

Scope and Contents

Site surveys

Scope and Contents

Drawing folded in a bound volume that also contains typed documents.

"Exhibit No. 6, Drawings of Proposed Improvements for Municipal Docks Department Items.", 1922, 1934, 1935 box 69

Physical Description: 20 items

Scope and Contents

Blueprint on paper

Scope and Contents

"Application of City of Jacksonville, FLA. To Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works." Scofield Engineering Company.

Scope and Contents

Site surveys and engineering drawings

Scope and Contents

Architectural working drawings

Scope and Contents

Structural working drawings

Drawing folded in a bound volume that also contains typed documents.

Financial statements for 1938 and 1940., 1938-1941 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	box 69
Norfolk-Portsmouth Bridge. The "Jordan Bridge.", 1948 Physical Description : 4 items	box 69
Parsons-Harrington & Cortelyou Company. Experience Qualifications., circa 1948	box 69
Physical Description: 1 items	

box 69

"Project Number 4, Improvement and Extension Municipal

Airport.", 1932, 1935

Creator: Office of the City Engineer, Jacksonville,

Florida

<u>Physical Description</u>: 14 items<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item<u>Physical Description</u>: 13 items

Scope and Contents

Diazo print with colored pencil on paper

Scope and Contents

Diazo print on paper

Scope and Contents

Presentation drawings

Scope and Contents

Site survey and engineering drawings

Scope and Contents

Architectural working drawings

Scope and Contents

Structural working drawings

Scope and Contents

Mechanical working drawings

Drawing folded in a bound volume that also contains typed documents.

Tatlow, Richard H. III. The Government of the United States of America, "Organization of the Public Works

Agency." [1 of 2.], 1935

Physical Description: 1 item

box 69

Tatlow, Richard H. III. The Government of the United

States of America, "Organization of the Public Works

Agency." [2 of 2.], 1935

Physical Description: 1 item

box 69

Subseries B: Photographs

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description

Brandon Road Bridge over the Illinois Waterway. La Salle

County (Illinois)., 1937 Feb 01 Physical Description: 1 item box 69

box 69

Instances

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Chain Bridge. Washington (District of Columbia), 1938

Jun 08

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

"Tuller Const. Co."

Deep Creek Bridge and Dismal Swamp Canal. Deep

Creek (Virginia), 1939 Feb 19

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 6 items

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Machinery

Granby Street Bascule. Norfolk (Virginia), 1928, 1939

box 69

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and ContentsGelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Indian River Inlet. Delaware Highway Department. Indian

box 69

River (Delaware), 1941 Apr 30 Creator: Abbott, Merkt & Co.

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

K. Street Grade Separation. Washington (District of

box 69

Columbia), 1938 May

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 3 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Sepia photographic print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Architectural drawing

Main Street Bridge. St. John's River (Duval County,

Jacksonville, Florida), 1937

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Massachusetts Ave. Bridge. Massachusetts

Ave. (Washington, District of Columbia), [1938]

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 4 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 3 items

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Miami Canal Bridge. (Miami, Florida), 1937

Creator: Harrington & Cortelyou

Scope and Contents

Blueprints

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Mississippi River Bridge. Baton Rouge (Louisiana),

undated

Creator: Harrington & Cortelyou

box 69

box 69

box 69

box 69

- Page 133 -

Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

N.W. 27th Ave Bridge. Dade County, Miami (Florida),

box 69

1939

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 3 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Niagara Falls Bridge. Niagara Falls (New York)

box 69

box 69

Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Ninth Street Bridge, proposed. Richmond (Virginia), 1938

Sep 21

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

box 69

Norfolk-Portsmouth Bridge. Norfolk (Virginia). Repairs and appraisal only., 1938, 1943

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 33 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 33 items

Scope and ContentsGelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Machinery

Piscataqua River Bridge. Maine-New Hampshire Interstate

Bridge Authority - Railroad and Highway Bridge.

Portsmouth (New Hampshire), 1940

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Includes Public Works Administration engineering drawing.

Pt. Marion Bridge. Pt. Marion (Pennsylvania), 1930

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou

Physical Description: 2 items

Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Quogue Bridge. Suffolk County, Long Island (New York)

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 13 items box 69

box 69

box 69

- Page 135 -

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

<u>Physical Description</u>: 6 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 7 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Scope and Contents

Machinery

Sacramento River Bridge. Knights Landing (California),

1937 Feb 01

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Sawmill Parkway. Westchester County (New York), 1938

May

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Viaduct. Baltimore (Maryland), 1939 May

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item box 69

- Page 136 -

box 69

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Wasena Bridge. Roanoke (Virginia), 1938, 1939

box 69

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 9 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 7 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 4 items

Scope and ContentsGelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Various Bridges. Various locations.

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 14 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 14 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Pictures are numbered 1 thru 16; 11 and 15 lacking.

Unidentified., undated

box 69

box 69

<u>Creator</u>: Harrington & Cortelyou <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Unidentified., 1930s

box 69

<u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Photostat

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Scope and Contents

Machinery

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

View from R.H. Tatlow III's office in 638 Woodward Building to Shoreham Building. Washington (District of

Columbia), 1939 Feb 01

Creator: Unknown

<u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Exterior perspective view

Subseries C: Reports and Writings

Arrangement

Materials are listed chronologically.

tle/Description	Instances
"Curves on Railroad Bridges, Harrington and Cortelyou, Kansas City, Mo.", 1913, 1914	box 69
Physical Description: 1 item	
Harrington, John Lyle and Ernest E. Howard. "Columbia River Interstate Bridge, Final Report." A.W. Hirsch Printing Co., Kansas City, Mo., 1918	box 69
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Table of Quantities of Materials for Concrete." Engineering and Research Division, National Sand and Gravel Association, Inc., Washington., 1928 May	box 69
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
Harrington and Cortelyou. Calculations, cost estimates and drawings of bridges., 1929-1940	box 69
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
"Report of a Survey of Traffic on the Federal-Aid Highway Systems of Eleven Western States.", 1930	box 69
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Bound volume	
Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Specifications, Proposal and Contract for Constructing	box 69

1932
Physical Description: 1 item

Sacramento River Bridge at Knights Landing, California.",

Bound volume

"A Traffic Survey of the City of Norfolk, Virginia.", 1935,

1936

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Consumer Incomes in the United States, Their

Distribution in 1935-36, National Resources Committee." United States Government Printing Office, Washington.,

1938

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Progress Report: National Resources Committee.", 1936

Jun 15

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"What Industry Means to America." Reprinted from

Factory Management and Maintenance., 1936 Aug

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Drainage Basin Problems and Programs, National Resources Committee." United States Government Printing

Office Weshington 1026 Dec

Office, Washington., 1936 Dec Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Contract Documents for Alteration and Extension of Atchafalaya

River Bridge at Simmesport, Louisiana, Louisiana &

Arkansas Railway Co.", 1936 Dec

Physical Description: 1 item

box 69

box 69

box 70

box 70

box 70

Bound volume

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Contract Documents, Public Works Administration Project No. Tex. 1553-DS, Port Improvements for the City of Beaumont, box 70

Texas.", 1937 Oct 30

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

Harrington & Cortelyou. "Location Report on the Proposed Chadakoin River Bridge for the City of Jamestown, New York.", 1938 Jun

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Includes photos (loose), and maps.

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Contract Documents, Public Works Administration Project No. NEBR. 1368-F, Bridge Over the Missouri River at Rulo,

Nebraska for Richardson County, Nebraska.", 1938 Sep

Physical Description: 1 item

box 70

box 70

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Contract Documents for Piscataqua River Bridge, Portsmouth, N.H. to Kittery, ME. for Maine-New Hampshire Interstate Bridge Authority.", 1938 Nov

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Research - A National Resource: I. - Relation of the Federal Government to Research. Report of the Science Committee to the National Resources Committee.", 1938 Nov

Physical Description: 1 item

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Proposal, Special Provisions and Specifications, Madison Avenue Bridge at Rock Creek and Potomac Parkway.", 1939 Nov

Physical Description: 1 item

box 70

box 70

Bound volume

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers.
"Reconstruction and Repairs for the Norfolk-Portsmouth Bridge for Norfolk-Portsmough Bridge, Inc., Norfolk,

Virginia.", 1939 Jun

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Survey of American Listed Corporations, Volume 1.",

1939, 1940

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

Norfolk Industrial Commission. "Norfolk, Virginia and its

Advantages for Air Plane Manufacture, Assembly, and

Aeronautical Activities," report., 1940

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

Scope and Contents

Includes diazo print and "Belt Line Map Showing Norfolk-Portsmouth," fragile. For R. H. Tatlow of

Harrington and Cortelyou.

[Massachusetts Ave. Bridge]. The Evening Star

(Washington, D.C.)., 1942 Jan 10

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Sketch.

Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers. "Contract Documents, Public Works Administration Project No. 8864, Eng. Ref. No. 909, City of Corpus Christi, Texas, Sewage Treatment Plant and Sewer Extensions.", 1935 Oct

Physical Description: 1 item

box 70

box 70

box 70

box 70

box 70

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

"Contract Documents, Public Works Administration Project No. Eng. Ref. No. 1220, Beaumont Navigation District Regulating Dam In Taylor's Bayou Near Port Arthur, Texas.", 1935 Dec

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Bound volume

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series 4: Public Works Administration Records

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
"Cost Data - R.H. Tatlow.", 1933-1947	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works. Correspondence. [1 of 4.], 1934	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works. Correspondence. [2 of 4.], 1934	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works. Correspondence. [3 of 4.], 1933, 1934	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
Federal Emergency Administration of Public Works. Correspondence. [4 of 4.], 1933	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
"Public Works Administration (PWA), Bulletins, R.H. Tatlow." [1 of 3.], 1933, 1934	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
"Public Works Administration (PWA), Bulletins, R.H. Tatlow." [2 of 3.], 1933	box 70	
Physical Description: 1 item		
"Public Works Administration (PWA), Bulletins, R.H. Tatlow." [3 of 3.], 1933	box 70	

Physical Description: 1 item

"Public Works Planning, National Resources Committee, December, 1936." Washington, D.C.: United States

Government Printing Office., 1936 Dec

Physical Description: 1 item

box 70

^ Return to Table of Contents

Physical Description: 1 item

Series 5: United States. Dept. of Agriculture. Bureau of Public Roads Records Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
"Bridge Specification, Material Requirements." U.S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads, Division of Bridges, Washington, D.C., 1939 Feb	box 70
<u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	
Morgan, N.W. "Specifications for Highway Bridges." [1 of 3.], 1938 Apr	box 70
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
U.S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads, Division of Bridges, Washington, D.C.	
Morgan, N.W. "Specifications for Highway Bridges." [2 of 3.], 1938 Apr	box 70
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
U.S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads, Division of Bridges, Washington, D.C.	
Morgan, N.W. "Specifications for Highway Bridges." [3 of 3.], 1938 Apr	box 70
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
U.S. Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads, Division of Bridges, Washington, D.C.	
"New Means and Methods Noted in Studies of Road Construction Work," United States Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads. [1 of 2.], 1922	box 70

Report includes photographs.

"New Means and Methods Noted in Studies of Road Construction Work," United States Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public Roads. [2 of 2.], 1922 box 70

box 70

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Report includes photographs.

"United States Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Public

Roads, Division of Management.", 1928 Jul 01

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Report includes photographs.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series 6: United States War Department Records

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Correspondence. Miscellaneous. [1 of 3.], 1945, 1946 <u>Physical Description</u> : 24 items	box 70	
Correspondence. Miscellaneous. [2 of 3.], 1942, 1943 <u>Physical Description</u> : 21 items	box 70	
Correspondence. Miscellaneous. [3 of 3.], 1940, 1941 <u>Physical Description</u> : 12 items	box 70	
"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 1." United States Government Printing Office, Washington, 1941 Apr	box 71	
Physical Description: 1 item		
Scope and Contents		
R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.		
"Investigation of The National Defense Busyaman Dout 2"	hov 71	

"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 2." United States Government Printing Office, Washington.,

1941

Physical Description: 1 item

R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.

"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 3." United States Government Printing Office, Washington., 1941 May

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.

"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 4." United States Government Printing Office, Washington., 1941 May

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.

"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 5." United States Government Printing Office, Washington.,

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.

"Investigation of The National Defense Program, Part 6." United States Government Printing Office, Washington., 1941

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

R.H. Tatlow III's name is written on cover.

Report of Committee on Fees., 1941 Feb 28

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

Tatlow, Richard H. III. Announcements and citations.,

1941-1945

box 71

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

Appointment to Construction Advisory Board and

Tatlow, Richard H. III. People, various views., 1946, 1947

Citation for Legion of Merit.

box 71

Creator: Abbott, Merkt & Co.

<u>Physical Description</u>: 8 items<u>Physical Description</u>: 7 items<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Quartermaster General Office.", 1940 Nov 29

War Department. "Specifications for Technical Bulletins,

Physical Description: 1 item

R.H. Tatlow, III." [1 of 5.], 1941

Tatlow, Richard H. III. Promotion to the special construction advisory committee of the Army Quartermaster Corps., 1941, 1942	box 71
Physical Description: 13 items	
Scope and Contents	
Letters of congratulations and announcements in newspapers.	
Tatlow, Richard H. III. Report on Site, "Douglas Airplane Plant, Chicago, Illinois.", 1942 Jun 25 <u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	box 71
War Department. "Contract Board Forms, Copy of Contract, Subcontracts, Etc., R.H. Tatlow." [1 of 4.], 1941 Physical Description: 1 item	box 71
War Department. "Contract Board Forms, Copy of Contract, Subcontracts, Etc., R.H. Tatlow." [2 of 4.], 1940, 1941 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 71
War Department. "Contract Board Forms, Copy of Contract, Subcontracts, Etc., R.H. Tatlow." [3 of 4.], 1940 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 71
War Department. "Contract Board Forms, Copy of Contract, Subcontracts, Etc., R.H. Tatlow." [4 of 4.], 1940 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 71
"War Department, Office of the Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Construction Progress Report.", 1941 Nov 30	box 71
Physical Description: 1 item	
War Department, "Organization Construction Div.,	box 71

Physical Description: 3 items

Scope and Contents

War Department, Office of The Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Engineering Branch.

War Department. "Specifications for Technical Bulletins,

box 71

R.H. Tatlow, III." [2 of 5.], 1941 Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

War Department, Office of The Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Engineering Branch.

War Department. "Specifications for Technical Bulletins,

box 71

R.H. Tatlow, III." [3 of 5.], 1941 Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

War Department, Office of The Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Engineering Branch.

War Department. "Specifications for Technical Bulletins,

R.H. Tatlow, III." [4 of 5.], 1941

Scope and Contents

Physical Description: 2 items

War Department, Office of The Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Engineering Branch.

War Department. "Specifications for Technical Bulletins,

R.H. Tatlow, III." [5 of 5.], 1941 Physical Description: 1 item

box 71

box 71

Scope and Contents

War Department, Office of The Quartermaster General, Construction Division, Engineering Branch.

"War Plants Disposal: Iron and Steel Plants.", 1945 Jun 14

box 71

Physical Description: 1 item

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series 7: Richard H. Tatlow III, Professional Papers

This series, as created by Mr. Tatlow, contains materials about the general operations of Abbott Merkt, as well as items related to specific Abbott Merkt, Harrington & Cortelyou, and War Department projects; these items have been retained in this series as found.

Subseries A: Administrative Papers

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Physical Description: 8 items

Title/Description	Instances
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Office operations and corporate planning. [1 of 3.], 1972-1984	box 71
Physical Description: 13 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Office operations and corporate planning. [2 of 3], 1969-1971	box 71
Physical Description: 15 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Office operations and corporate planning. [3 of 3], 1929-1968	box 71
Physical Description: 18 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Operating guidelines and company future. Memoranda., 1971-1974	box 71
Physical Description: 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
Personal and confidential notes between Tatlow III and Tatlow IV.	
Letters of introduction to the Portland Cement Company., 1926	box 71
Physical Description: 2 items	
NUS Corporation., 1973	box 71
Physical Description: 2 items	
Office operations. Notes and correspondence. [1 of 5.], 1963-1966	box 71
Physical Description: 8 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes correspondence between R.H. Tatlow III and Hunley Abbott.	
Office operations. Notes and correspondence. [2 of 5.], 1950-1958	box 71

Includes correspondence between R.H. Tatlow III and Hunley Abbott.

Office operations. Notes and correspondence. [3 of 5.],

1945-1947

Physical Description: 22 items

Scope and Contents

Includes correspondence between R.H. Tatlow III and Hunley Abbott.

Office operations. Notes and correspondence. [4 of 5.],

1939-1943

Physical Description: 15 items

Scope and Contents

Includes correspondence between R.H. Tatlow III

and Hunley Abbott.

Office operations and management. Notes and

correspondence. [5 of 5.], 1938 Physical Description: 21 items

Scope and Contents

Includes correspondence between R.H. Tatlow III and Hunley Abbott.

"Report on Management Study of Abbott, Merkt & Company by Walter E. Reitz, Management Consultant.",

1969 Feb 26

Physical Description: 1 item

box 71

Subseries B: Associations and Committees

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
-------------------	-----------

A-E Services Committee. Correspondence., 1967-1970

Physical Description: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Letters against competitive bidding for architectengineer services.

American Society of Civil Engineers. Correspondence. [1

of 3.], 1968-1972

box 71

box 71

box 71

box 71

<u>Physical Description</u> : 10 items	
American Society of Civil Engineers. Correspondence. [2 of 3.], 1966, 1967	box 71
Physical Description: 15 items	
American Society of Civil Engineers. Correspondence. [3 of 3.], 1960-1966	box 71
Physical Description: 11 items	
American Society of Civil Engineers. Notes and correspondence., 1962-1968	box 71
Physical Description: 8 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes numerous newspaper clippings featuring Tatlow.	
Awards and life memberships. Various., 1960-1979	box 71
Physical Description: 6 items	
Consulting Engineer., 1960 May	box 71
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Profile of Richard H. Tatlow, III.	
Correspondence from various associations and committees., 1946-1974	box 71
<u>Physical Description</u> : 16 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes Science and Technology Advisory Council and AICE among many.	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction.	
Correspondence. [1 of 12.], 1974, 1975	box 72
	box 72
Correspondence. [1 of 12.], 1974, 1975	box 72 box 72
Correspondence. [1 of 12.], 1974, 1975 Physical Description: 7 items National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction.	
Correspondence. [1 of 12.], 1974, 1975 Physical Description: 7 items National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [2 of 12.], 1973	
Correspondence. [1 of 12.], 1974, 1975 Physical Description: 7 items National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [2 of 12.], 1973 Physical Description: 23 items National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction.	box 72

Physical Description: 17 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [5 of 12.], 1973	box 72
Physical Description: 11 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [6 of 12.], 1972, 1973	box 72
Physical Description: 13 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [7 of 12], 1972	box 72
Physical Description: 24 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [8 of 12.], 1971	box 72
Physical Description: 16 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [9 of 12.], 1971	box 72
Physical Description: 8 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [10 of 12.], 1971	box 72
Physical Description: 21 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [11 of 12.], 1971	box 72
Physical Description: 13 items	
National Board of Accreditation in Concrete Construction. Correspondence. [12 of 12.], 1971	box 72
Physical Description: 11 items	
Notes and correspondence., 1933-1953	box 72
Physical Description: 17 items	
Notes and correspondence., 1941-1960	box 72
Physical Description: 21 items	
Notes and correspondence., 1962-1973	box 72
Physical Description: 17 items	
"Richard H. Tatlow III: ASCE President Drives Ahead for A-E's." <i>Engineering News-Record.</i> , 1967 Sep 26	box 72
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Tatlow for Blossom." <i>Architectural Forum.</i> , 1941 May Physical Description : 1 item	box 72

Subseries C: Awards and Degrees

Arrangement	
Materials are arranged alphabetically.	
Title/Description	Instances
American Society of Civil Engineers. Certificate of presidency., 1968-1969	box Box
<u>Physical Description</u> : 2 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes correspondence regarding certificate.	
University of Colorado. George F. Norlin Award., 1960, 1970	box 72
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Various awards and degrees., 1946-1969	box 72
Physical Description: 4 items	
Scope and Contents	
Includes Citation for Legion of Merit and Metropolitan Section, American Society of Civil Engineers award.	
Various membership awards from societies and institutions., 1944-1970	box 72
<u>Physical Description</u> : 5 items	
Subseries D: Correspondence	
Arrangement	
Materials are arranged alphabetically.	
Title/Description	Instances
Letters of recommendation., 1954-1958	box 72
<u>Physical Description</u> : 3 items	
Scope and Contents	
Letters from J. Buckley Bryan of R.H. Macy & Co. Inc.	
Notes and correspondence., 1931-1962	box R.H.
Physical Description: 9 items	Tatlow Prof. Files Box 1
Notes and correspondence., 1946	box 72
Physical Description: 22 items	

Regarding R.H. Tatlow III's appointment as president of Abbott, Merkt & Co.

Tatlow, Richard H. III and Abbott, Merkt & Co. employees. [1 of 4.], 1982-1986 Physical Description: 20 items	box 72
Tatlow, Richard H. III and Abbott, Merkt & Co. employees. [2 of 4.], 1977-1981	box 72
Physical Description: 20 items	
Tatlow, Richard H. III and Abbott, Merkt & Co. employees. [3 of 4.], 1975, 1976	box 72
Physical Description: 23 items	
Tatlow, Richard H. III and Abbott, Merkt & Co. employees. [4 of 4.], 1972-1974	box 72
Physical Description: 24 items	

Subseries E: Datebooks

Subseries E: Datebooks		
Title/Description	Instances	
Business Yearbooks., 1950-1984 <u>Physical Description</u> : 33 items	box 74	
Scope and Contents Entries includes both personal and business information.		

Subseries F: Financial Records

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual reports. [1 of 5.], 1955, 1956	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual reports. [2 of 5.], 1953, 1954	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual reports. [3 of 5.], 1951, 1952	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual reports., 1949, 1950	box 72

Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Annual reports. [5 of 5.], 1946-1948	box 72
Physical Description: 3 items	
"Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Management Report, Projections and Objectives.", 1975 Dec 15	box 72
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Board meetings., 1967, 1983	box 72
Physical Description: 3 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Financial statements and reports on audits (cash basis). [1 of 4.], 1965, 1966	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Financial statements and audits (cash basis). [2 of 4.], 1963, 1964	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Financial statements and audits (cash basis). [3 of 4.], 1960, 1962	box 72
Physical Description: 2 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Financial statements and audits (cash basis). [4 of 4.], 1955-1959	box 72
Physical Description: 4 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Reports on examination of accounts, years ending December 1952, 1953 and 1954., 1952-1954	box 72
Physical Description: 3 items	
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Reports on examination of financial statements, years ending December 1967 and 1968., 1967, 1968	box 72
Physical Description: 3 items	
Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc, Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Engineers, Situation Report., 1975 Jul 08	box 72
Physical Description: 1 item	
Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. Stock purchase agreements. [1 of 2.], 1987	box 72
Physical Description: 9 items	
Scope and Contents	
Stock agreements of the Tatlow family.	
Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. Stock purchase agreements. [2 of 2.], 1987	box 72

Physical Description: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Stock agreements of the Tatlow family.

Acquisition of Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. by DMJM., 1985, 1986	box 72
Physical Description: 20 items	
Acquisition of Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. by DMJM. [1 of 4.], 1987	box 72
Physical Description: 6 items	
Acquisition of Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. by DMJM. [2 of 4.], 1986	box 72
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
Acquisition of Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. by DMJM. [3 of 4.], 1985	box 72
Physical Description: 11 items	
Acquisition of Abbott, Merkt Architects, Inc. by DMJM. [4 of 4.], 1979-1984	box 72
<u>Physical Description</u> : 6 items	
"Stock Purchase Agreement, February 7, 1984.", 1984 Mar	box 72

Subseries G: General Papers

Physical Description: 1 item

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
B. Altman & Co. Warehouse and 3rd Floor Addition. Long Island City (NY)., 1948, 1954	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Project overview.	
B. Gertz, Inc. Warehouse. Queens (Jamaica) (NY)., 1947	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Project overview.	
Bamberger's Warehouse. Bloomfield (NJ)., 1947	box 73

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Berkley Bridge. Correspondence. Norfolk (VA)., 1946	box R.H. Tatlow Prof.
Physical Description: 2 items	Files Box 2
Building unit costs for Jobs #224 thru 996. [1 of 5.], 1925-1942	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Building unit costs for Jobs #224 thru 996. [2 of 5.], 1942-1951	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Building unit costs for Jobs #224 thru 996. [3 of 5.], 1951-1958	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Building unit costs for Jobs #224 thru 996. [4 of 5.], 1958-1963	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Building unit costs for Jobs #224 thru 996. [5 of 5.], 1961-1967	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Hecht Company Arlington Store. Arlington (VA)., 1950 Oct 10	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Project comments.	
Hecht Company Service Building. (MD)., 1955	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Project overview.	
Hecht Company Warehouse Addition. Washington (DC)., 1946	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Project overview.	
Le Grand Bazar Service Building. Antwerp (Belgium).,	box 73

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Le Grand Bazar. Antwerp (Belgium). Correspondence.,

1954 Oct 10

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Letter of thanks and request for advise.

Libbey, F.W., W.D. Lowry and R.S. Mason. "Ferruginous Bauxite Deposits in Northwestern Oregon." State of

Oregon, Department of Geology and Mineral Industries.,

1945

Physical Description: 1 item

Loveman, Joseph & Loeb Service Building. Birmingham

(AL)., 1950

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Rike-Kumler Company Service Building. Dayton (OH).,

1953

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Scruggs-Vandervoort-Barney, Inc. Service Building. St.

Louis (MO)., 1952

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Stix, Baer and Fuller Service Building., 1957

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

William H. Block Company Service Building. Indianapolis

(IN), 1957

Physical Description: 1 item

box 73

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

William Hengerer Company Warehouse Addition. Buffalo

(NY), 1956

Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Project overview.

Subseries H: Legal Files

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description Instances

Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Department of Education, box 73 summons. [1 of 2.], 1973

Physical Description: 10 items

Abbott, Merkt & Company, Inc. Department of Education,

summons. [2 of 2.], 1973

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Subseries I: Licenses and Registrations

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description Instances

Corporate licenses. Notes and correspondence., 1970-1985 box 73

Physical Description: 17 items

Licenses and registration, Hawaii. Tatlow, Richard H. III., box 73

1973 Apr 19

Physical Description: 1 item

Licenses and registrations, various. R.H. Tatlow III., 1941, box 73

1943

Physical Description: 3 items

Subseries J: Photographs

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description Instances

Associations and committees. Various scenes., 1959-1968

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. box 73

Physical Description: 17 items
Physical Description: 13 items
Physical Description: 3 items
Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Color photographic print

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Scope and Contents

People

Burdine's, Inc. Miami (FL), 1944 box 73

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co.

<u>Physical Description</u>: 3 items

<u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Scope and Contents

Architectural drawing

Caliber 30 Building - Lake City Ordnance Plant - War

Department. Detroit (MI), 1940s

Creator: Smith, Hinchman, and Grylls, inc.

<u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Architectural drawing

Collapsible Building. Houston (TX), 1961 Oct

box 73

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and ContentsGelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Construction view

Hecht Company. Parkington Shopping Center (Arlington,

VA), 1950s

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item <u>Physical Description</u>: 1 item

Scope and ContentsGelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Display window

Macy's Department Store. New Haven (CT), 1963

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

People

Scope and Contents

Groundbreaking.

Tatlow, Richard. Portraits and photographs,

miscellaneous., 1945-1977, undated

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 23 items

box 73

box 73

People. Includes group photographs related to

Tatlow's military service.

Tatlow, Richard H., III. Various scenes., 1959-1962

box 73

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

People.

Tatlow, Richard H., III, with Don Dahl. Minneapolis TV

box 73

#4., 1965 May

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 5 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

People

Tatlow, Richard H., III. Portraits., 1967

box 73

<u>Creator</u>: Abbott, Merkt & Co. <u>Physical Description</u>: 10 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 4 items <u>Physical Description</u>: 6 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Black-and-white film negative

Scope and Contents

People

Tatlow, Richard H., III. Norlin Award, University of

Colorado., 1970

Abbott Merkt and Company records 5654955

Creator: Abbott, Merkt & Co. **Physical Description: 2 items** Physical Description: 2 items

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

People

Traveler's Insurance Company. Bridge. Hartford (CT),

box 73

1930s

Creator: Abbott, Merkt & Co. or [Harrington and

Cortelyou?]

Physical Description: 1 item Physical Description: 1 item

Scope and Contents

Gelatin silver print

Scope and Contents

Exterior perspective view

Subseries K: Public Relations

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
Abbott, Merkt & Company. Advertisements., 1961, 1962 <u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	box 73
"Bridges, Designed by Harrington & Cortelyou, Consulting Engineers, of which R.H. Tatlow was a partner.", undated Physical Description : 2 items	box 73
"Brochure of Abbott, Merkt & Company Incorporated, Industrial Engineers.", undated <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Garden State Plaza and Monmouth Shopping Center (NJ).,	box 73

1951-1960

Physical Description: 9 items

Miscellaneous articles.

HOK/BBA, Mideast Consortium, SRL. Catalog., circa 1970s <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Tatlow, R. H., III. Miscellaneous newspaper articles., 1933-1960	box 73
Physical Description: 6 items	

Subseries L: Writings

Arrangement

Materials are arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
"Building Research Advisory Board Promotes Development in Building Construction." <i>Civil Engineering.</i> , 1947 Nov	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Calculations of Stresses in Bascule Pony Trusses." University of Colorado, M.A. Thesis., 1932	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Civil Engineer and Technician." Encyclopedia of Education, Macmillan Company., 1969, 1971	box 73
Physical Description: 2 items	
Drafting tools, cased sets, undated	shelf C170rr
Physical Description: 6 cases	
Drafting tools, rules., undated	shelf C170rr
<u>Physical Description</u> : 4 items	
"Planning A Modern Warehouse For Department Stores." Address given to the Annual Clinic of the Traffic Group of the National Retail Goods Association, Ohio., 1947 Apr 09	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
"Speeches For ASCE And Others BY R.H. Tatlow III.", 1967, 1968	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
Stores Magazine. Various articles., 1967, 1969	box 73
Physical Description: 2 items	
"Truck Loading Facilities for Shopping Centers," preliminary report., 1953 Aug 20 Physical Description: 1 item	box F19.1

Contains article: Tatlow, R.H., III. "Planning Facilities for Truck Traffic in Shopping Centers."

Reprinted from Stores, November 1955.

Various articles., 1947-1954

box 73

<u>Physical Description</u>: 9 items

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series 8: Richard H. Tatlow III, Personal Paper	'S	
Subseries A: Biographical Information		
Title/Description	Instances	
Resumes and biographical narratives., 1941-1985	box 73	

<u>Physical Description</u>: 11 items

Resumes., 1940-1954 box 73

Physical Description: 7 items

Subseries B: Co	rrespondence
-----------------	--------------

Title/Description	Instances
Correspondence. General. [1 of 5.], 1938, 1939 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Correspondence. General. [2 of 5.], 1937 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Correspondence. General. [3 of 5.], 1937 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Correspondence. General. [4 of 5.], 1935, 1936 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Correspondence. General. [5 of 5.], 1934, 1935 <u>Physical Description</u> : 1 item	box 73
Correspondence. Miscellaneous., 1937-1994 <u>Physical Description</u> : 7 items	box 73
Scope and Contents Includes political letters.	

Notes and correspondence. Miscellaneous., 1940-1946

Physical Description: 8 items

Includes correspondence with Harrington and Cortelyou.

Notes and correspondence. Miscellaneous., 1906-1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 30 items	box 73
Notes and correspondence. Miscellaneous., 1937-1949	box 73
Subseries C: General	
Title/Description	Instances
Franklin Delano Roosevelt, portrait., undated	roll
Physical Description: 1 item	A258A.14
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Photostat on paper	
Scope and Contents	
[Physkie], artist.	
Grades and commencement., 1919-1933	box 73
Physical Description: 2 items	
Marriage license., 1932 Jun	box 73
Physical Description: 1 item	
McPherson, William and William Edwards Henderson. Chemistry And Its Uses: A Textbook For Secondary	box 73
Schools. Ginn and Company, Boston., 1922, 1923	
Physical Description: 1 item	
Scope and Contents	
Book also contains loose pages of Tatlow's notes.	

School grades., 1954 Feb 05

Physical Description: 1 item

[^] Return to Table of Contents